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ELDERS PAY RESPECTS BY GIVING 
One aspect of all powwows and many cultural func- 

tions is the traditional giveaway. This activity recog- 
nizes certain friends, relatives or visitors through the 
presentation of gifts. 

Pictured (I to r) are visitors Sam Windyboy, Walter 
Bull. Jack Kakakeway, and Clement Baker as they pay 

their respects just prior to Sunday (June 26) evening's 
giveaway at last weekend's Saddle Lake powwow. 

T'he four out -of- province visitors are becoming famil- 
iar faces on the western Canadian powwow circuit. For 
more detailed coverage of the powwow, see page 6 of 
this issue. - Photo by Terry Lusty, Windspeaker 

Elk herd welcomed to settlement 
BY MARK McCALLUM 
Windspeaker Staff Writer 

EAST PRAIRIE METIS 
SETTLEMENT 

After nearly a three week 
wait, East Prairie Metis res- 
idents welcomed the arrival 
of a small elk herd, delayed 
by rainy weather conditions. 

The settlement, located 
some 60 km southeast of 
High Prairie, purchased 17 

yearling elk earlier in May 
from a stock supplier about 
230 km away at Vega in the 
Barrhead area. But, the 
herd could not be shipped 
until June 23. 

"If it wasn't for the rain, 
we would have got them in 
by the May long weekend," 
explains settlement man- 
ager Harold Bellrose, 
adding a newly built 180 
acre ranch on the settlement 
will now be home to the 
livestock. 

The elk ranch, however, 
came under fire from 
members of the Alberta 
Fish and Game Association 
after getting approval for 
some funding from Alberta 
Career Development and 
Employment. The associa- 
tion's vice -president, Mel 
Damgaard, says they are 
not in favor of any type of 
ranching connected with 
wildlife because they fear it 
may lead to "criminal activ- 
ity like poaching and the 
black market." 

Damgaard suggests that 
such ranches may also sway 
public opinion and lead to 
problems for conservation- 
ists fighting to keep natural 
breeding grounds and cer- 
tain animals from becom- 
ing extinct. "1 think the 
more people see wild anim- 
als behind fences, the more 
they're going to start believ- 
ing that other animals 
roaming freely don't need 
protection..." 

But, Damgaard adds the 
association is more sympa- 
thetic in the case of the 
Metis settlement and other 
Native communities. "If 
this type of ranching was 
limited to just Metis and 
Indian communities, I 

think we could live with it," 
he says, estimating that 
more than 100 wild game 
ranches are currently oper- 
ating in Alberta. 

Many settlement members 
feel the ranch will boost the 
economy and create a 
strtdv source of income for 

INSIDE THIS WEEK 

the 425 mémber Metis 
community. "Economi- 
cally, we had nowhere to 
turn," said Harry Super - 
nault in an interview earlier 
this year shortly after 
workers began building 
holding pens and corrals. 
The project manager says 
they discovered the settle- 
ment could earn a profit 
through "the sale of elk 
antler velvet and breeding 
stock." 

The total project cost is 
about $309,000. Much of 
the labor costs have been 
paid through a $145,000 job 
creation grant from Alberta 
Career Development and 
Employment. East Prairie 
settlement representatives 
secured the money after 
agreeing to provide labor 
and equipment amounting 
to about $75,000 to build 
access roads. They also 
secured an additional 
$75,000 loan from Settle- 
ment Investment Corpora- 
tion to buy the elk. 
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challenging summer 
Jobs and gain 
valuable experience I 

along the way. See 
page 14. 

Check out the 
s of the Beaver 
rodeo and 

ball tourney on 
ges 1C and 13. 

Indian association 

to discuss 

restructuring plan 
BY ALBERT CRIER 
Windspeaker Correspondent 

EDMONTON 

The Indian Association 
of Alberta (IAA) will be 
taking a serious look at 
'their governing structure 
with the intention of 
improving the organization 
to better represent the 
Indian people of Alberta at 
the annual assembly to be 
held at the Fort Vermilion 
recreation building in Fort 
Vermilion on July 5-7. 

Changes to the IAA 
structure have been 
discussed for the last 11 

years and a chiefs committee 
on restructuring the IAA 
will introduce a extra - 
special resolution to amend 
the present IAA constitu- 
tion. The extra- special 
resolution went to all band 
offices on June H. 

The chiefs committee 
consisting of chiefs and 
councillors from the three 
treaty areas in Alberta plus 
members of the IAA senate 
was struck during an all 
chiefs conference held last 
May. 

The first day of assembly 
has been set aside to allow 
for deliberation and debate 
on restructuring the IAA. 

"If the special resolution 
should be passed at the 
assembly then a transition 
from the present structure 
to the proposed structure 
could begin at the 
assembly," said Debbie 
Moses, executive assistant 
to IAA President Gregg 
Smith. 

The extra- special resolu- 
tion proposes that a board 
of chiefs and councillors 
replace the present board of 
directors in overseeing the 
direction of the organization. 
The board of chiefs and 
councillors would be elected 
by Alberta Indian chiefs 
and councillors. There are 
about 308 chiefs and 
councillors of the 42 Indian 
bands in Alberta who 
would be eligible to vote for 
members of the board of 
chiefs and councillors 
which would have four 
members from Treaty 8 and 
three members from each of 
Treaty 6 and 7. 

Executive titles would 
change to grand chief and 

vice- chiefs instead of 
president and vice -president. 
The terms of office would 
remain at two years. The 
grand chief would be 
elected by a special assembly 
of chiefs and councillors. 

The vice -chiefs, one from 
each treaty area would be 
elected at the IAA annual 
assembly. 

The board of chiefs and 
councillors would elect two 
of their own members to fill 
the treasurer and - secretary 
executive positions. The 
grand chief, vice -chiefs and 
executive will be answerable 
and receive direction on 
Treaty matters from the 
board of chiefs and 
councillors. 

Annual IAA assemblies 
will continue to be held to 
allow for_the Indian public 
to participate in discussions 
on Treaty matters. The 
chiefs committee recom- 
mends that future IAA 
annual assemblies be held 
at a central provincial 
location. 

Indian elders sitting on 
the IAA senate will also 
have a more active role in 
decision making and be 
represented -at board 
meetings. It is expected that 
at least one senate member 
from each treaty area will 
be present at board meetings. 

After a decision on 
restructuring the IAA is 
made the assemblies will 
consider executive annual 
reports, financial audit and 
the provincial Indian 
Education Task Force 
report. 

Special events planned at 
the assembly include a guest 
presentation by Georges 
Erasmus, grand chief of the 
Assembly of First Nations 
and Vern Bellegarde, grand 
chief of the Prairie Treaty 
Nations Alliance. 

As part of the assembly 
agenda there will be a 
special feast held in honor 
of Chief Harry Chonkolay 
who is celebrating 50 years 
as leaders of the Dene l'ha' 
band. 

The Dave Crowchild 
awards and the Willie 
Littlechild Achievement 
awards will be presented at 
a banquet on the evening of 
July 6. D 
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Security beefed up for Tallman murder trail 
BY JACKIE RED CROW 
Windspeaker Correspondent 

LETHBRIDGE 

Two non -Natives will 
stand trial in the first degree 
murder of Blood Indian 
Bernard Tall Man Jr., pro- 
vincial court Judge Ron 
Jacobson ruled after a 
three -day preliminary hear- 
ing, June 21 -23, here. 

Darcy Lee Watmough, 
20, and Albert David 
Morin, 24, were arraigned 
in the Court of Queen's 
Bench at 10 a.m. on July 11 

which means they will enter 
a plea and elect trial by 
either judge and jury or 
judge along in a Alberta 
Court of Queen's Bench. 

Judge Jacobson deli- 
vered his decision after the 
third day saying that the 
Crown prosecutor had 
presented "sufficient evi- 
dence" to proceed to a trial 
as the two alleged murder- 
ers sat unemotional. The 
Crown had presented over 
20 witnesses during the 
hearing which had been 
expected to last four days. 

Watmough and Morin 
were arrested in April in 
Fort Macleod after the 
March 31 discovery of Tall 
Man's body in a ditch about 
10 km southeast of Leth- 
bridge. He had been shot in 
the head. 

Derek Redman, lawyer 
for Morin, immediately 
asked for a ban on publica- 

Emotional anniversary 
at Blood hospital 
marks 60 years 
BY JACKIE RED CROW 
Windspeaker Correspondent 

BLOOD RESERVE 

The Blood Indian hospi 
tal's 60th anniversary was 
marked with nostalgia and 
an opportunity at their day- 
long festivities held on June 
10. 

The open house and pow- 
wow was blessed with ideal 
weather conditions as guest 
speakers spoke on the hos- 
pital's front lawn. Speaker 
after speaker spoke of the 
"kind care, love and excel- 
lent attention" given to 
numerous patients over the 
past 60 years. 

In an emotional speech, 
Blood Chief Roy Fox said 
he had "mixed feelings" 
about the hospital's anni- 
versary. "We have expe- 
rienced great joys when our 
children were born here but 
at the same time there are 
feelings of sadness when 
our relatives spent their last 
few days h re before they go 
on to a better place," he 
mid about 200 people in 
attendance 

Chief ox's father, 
George, s ffered a stroke 
several years ago and has 
since been hospitalized at 
the Bloodjlndian hospital. 

Gregg, Smith, Indian 
Association of Albert i 
president, said "the hospital 
has á lot of tradition and 
memories." The 20 -bed 
hospital built in 1928, was 
first staffed by the Grey 
Nuns, and in 1954 was 
turned Aver to the federal 
medical services branch to 
administer. Initially, the 
hospital had the facilities to 
perform minor surgery and 
even Obstetrics but these 
services have since been dis- 
con ti* tied. Today, the 
bright red building, located 
only a' few metres from the 
model) Cardston Munici- 
pal ho pital, is only a centre 
mostl}l used by elders and 
the disabled. 

Smith also took a verbal 
job at the Cardston medical 
personnel saying that "they 
( Cardston) has beneñtted 

economically from the 
Bloods medical needs." He 
claims that Cardston doc- 
tors used statistics compiled 
from the Blood reserve to 
convince government to 
build a new hospital in 
Cardston. 

"It's sad to hear horror 
stories about Cardston's 
treatment of people requir- 
ing medical attention," he 
said. "It's only fair that our 
people are treated with 
utmost respect and recog- 
nize that we are going to be 
here for a long time." 

l'he community, espe- 
cially the support of the 
elders, has resulted in the 
hospital not closing, despite 
repeated attempts by the 
federal government to do 
so, said Blood councillor, 
Randy Bottle. 

"It was the community 
who said, `No,' " said Bottle 
adding that the tribe would 
like to see a new hospital 
someday. "We have a dif- 
ferent approach and out- 
look on our health system." 

However, both Bottle 
and traditional Blood Chief 
Jim Shot both Sides encour- 
aged more Native youth to 
pursue health professions. 
Bottle said the Bloods have 
"a state of the art health 
facility" but would like to 
see more youths "studying 
the sciences" so that they 
can have their own hospital 
staffed by Native nurses 
and physicians. 

Charles Weasel Head, 
Blood Indian hospital 
administrator, presented 
plaques to both present and 
deceased staff members in 
recognition of their dedica- 
tion and service. Family 
members of deceased staff 
members accepted plaques 
in memory of the late Rosie 
Tailfeathers, who served 32 
years; Buele Allred, 26 
years; and Susie Strangling 
Wolf. Present staff who 
received plaques in recogni- 
tion of their service were 
Annie Devine, Bella Wolf 
Child and Joyce First Rider. 

A traditional powwow 
ended the days festivities.. 

tion of evidence from the 
hearing on the first day. 
Judge Jacobson also warned 
that anyone disrupting 
court proceedings "will be 
dealt with according to the 
law." 

Security was also ex- 
tremely tight as everyone 
entering the courtroom had 
to go through a metal detec- 
tor. RCMP officers, stati- 
oned inside and outside the 
courtroom and plains - 
,clothes security men, sat 
among the court audience 
which was filled to capacity, 
mostly by Native people, 
during the three -day hear- 
ing. l'he two accused sat in 
a bullet -proof cubicle. 

Security was beefed up 
after the two alleged mur- 
derers made their first court 
appearance May 6 in Leth- 
bridge. Barnabus Tall Man, 
brother of the murdered 
victim, jumped a rail in the 
courtroom to attack the 
two accused. No charges 
were laid in that incident. 

The hearing was much 
more subdued compared to 
May 6 when the demonstra- 
tion almost erupted into a 
near riot after a newsman 
attempted to interview and 
photograph the grieving 
Tall Man family members. 

After Judge Jacobson 
handed down his decision, 
people in the courtroom 
quietly filed out of the 
room. Bernard Tall Man 
Sr., father of the murdered 
victim, only nodded his 
head after reporters asked if 
he was pleased with the 
judge's decision. In a later 
interview, Tall Man Sr., 
said the ordeal has "been 
very hard on my family." 

Blood Chief Roy Fox, in 
an interview after the hear- 

ing, said he was "very 
pleased with the decision." 
The Tall Man murder came 
in the wake of public 
inquiry sought by Chief 
Fox after he allegedly said 
that a number of suspicious 
Blood Indian deaths were 
not adequately investigated 
by police. 

Last week. Premier Don 
Getty and Solicitor General 
Ken Rostad agreed that a 
public inquiry will he held 
in the deaths of blood 
members in the last few 
years. 

Chief Fox said he had a 

University 
BY ALBERT CRIER 
Windspeaker Correspondent 

EDMONTON 

During the long hot 
summer days, while the 
University of Alberta 
campus slows the pace, the 
Native Student Services is 

helping new and continuing 
Native students prepare to 
hit the books in the fall. 

Summer university 
orientation sessions and 
academic counselling for 
incoming students are two 
major areas of activity at 
the U of A campus. 

An introduction to 
university life for Native 
adults who.want a univer- 
sity education but are not 
sure what to expect at a 
university campus, will 
have their uncertainties 
clarified during the planned 
Native Adult Summer 
University (NASU) between 
July 31 and August 6. 

The Faculty of Extension 
in conjunction with the 
Native Student Services is 

lot of confidence in the 
Crown prosecutor adding 
that he's happy "that every 
effort is being made to 
investigate the Tall Man 
murder. But he said "it's 
too bad that a tragedy had 
to happen before there was 
serious attempts to improve 
the judicial system for 
Native people." 

In a press conference at 
the June 24 official opening 
ceremonies of the Leth- 
bridge Regional hospital, 
Premier Getty again reiter- 
ated that the public inquiry 
"will be held as soon as pos- 

sible." He said Blood invol- 
vement of the selection of 
commissioners in the 
inquiry and other matters 
was viewed very important 
by him. "We wanted to 
allow them (Bloods) to pick 
somebody they have confi- 
dence and trust." he said. 
"We wanted to clear up all 
concerns about the investi- 
gations of the alleged Blood 
deaths." 

More definite informa- 
tion on the date and terms 
of references of the public 
inquiry should be released 
soon, said Chief Fox. 

prepares students 
accepting NASU registra- 
tions until July 8. 

Native youth in junior 
and senior high school 
grade levels will have the 
opportunity to experience 
university life during the 
annual Summer Youth 
University. Two sessions 
from July 4 to 15 and July 
18 to 29 will give students 
the advantage of being 
prepared in advance for 
higher education before 
they complete their high 
school years. 

For students coming in 
the fall term the academic 
counsellor's office door at 
Native Student Services is 

open to help sort out any 
complications in their 
university registration or 
program planning. 

"As soon as students get 
confirmation of their 
registration, they should 
begin planning their 
program of studies," said 
academic counsellor Marilyn 
Dumont. 

The community liaison 
staff are preparing to 

schedule visits to schools 
throughout the province, 
bringing information on 
university entrance require- 
ments, procedures and_ 
services available to Native 
students on campus and in 
the city. 

The School of Native 
Studies, a multi -disciplinary 
academic unit separate 
from the Native Student 
Services, will also be 
introducing prospective 
students to the courses and 
services offered from their 
office during the Native 
Adult Summer University 
and Summer Youth Univer- 
sity. 

l'he school will be increas- 
ing its 
fall term including; 
introductory Slavey, Native 
Law, Native Economic 
Development and a course 
on Metis people and culture. 
It will continue to offer 
Native studies, aboriginal 
self -government, Native 
issues and insights, 
contemporary Native art 
and Cree language courses. 
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Chief honored for 50 years of service 

Friendship centres seek direction at provincial meeting 
The Alberta Native 

Friendship Centres Associ- 
ation recently held their 
annual general meeting in 
High Level. All 14-mèmber 
friendship centres were 
represented at the gathering 
on June 9 -12. 

Celebrations began with 
everyone attending the 
grand opening of the newly 
constructed facility of the 
High Level Native Friend- 
ship Centre. 

A banquet and social was 
held saluting Chief Harry 
Chonkolay in honoring his 

50th year chieftainship of 
the Dene Tha' band. The 
triendship centres were 
honored to be in the pres- 
ence of a man with such 
integrity, perseverance and 
leadership. 

Friday, June 10 was filled 
with a business agenda, 
covering all annual reports, 
audited statements and 
reflection of the past year's 
achievements and devel- 
opments. 

l'he friendship centres 
also received an update 
from CPM Planning Servi- 

Indian Affairs to act quickly 
on forest fire claims 

The Department of Indian Affairs will pay all outstand- 
ing claims as a result of the forest fire on the Sunchild and 
O'Chiese reserves at the earliest possible date, says the 
acting regional director general for Alberta. 

Fred Jobin says the regional office in Edmonton is 

prepared to handle all approved invoices immediately to 
avoid any unneccessary delays. 

Jobin said the department is truly appreciative of the 
help given by the citizens of Rocky Mountain House and 
surrounding area and does not want anyone to be waiting 
too long for reimbursement of their claim. 

The first cheques he said, should be processed within 30 
days of receipt. 

CORRECTION 
In the June 10, 1988 issue of Windspeaker, under a 

front page story entitled Peigans to sue province over 
dam, it was incorrectly reported that the Peigans 
received $11 million in a 1909 land claim settlement 
from the federal government last year. Rather, the 
Peigans had received $5.2 million in that settlement. 
Also, the tribe's lawyer, Thomas Berger, is better 
known as an aboriginal rights lawyer rather than an 
activist lawyer. We apologize for any misunderstand- 
ings that the article may have caused. 

ces Ltd. who are currently Secretary of State and 
working for the friendship Municipal Affairs and is 
centres. CPM have been scheduled to be completed 
contracted to perform a by January 1989. 

Strategic Planning Process A report from the 
for the Alberta Native National Association of 
Friendship Centres Associ- Friendship Centres from 
ation and each friendship both the Alberta represen- 
centre in Alberta. tative on the National 

This process includes Association of Friendship 
assessing and reviewing Centres board, Melodie 
past and current programs Wilton and president Nel- 
and services offered by son Mayer was first on the 
friendship centres. This will agenda for Sunday. 
lead the centres to identify This updated all friend - 
future programs and ship centres on national 
resources, areas for devel- business within the move - 
opment and long range ment and provided infor- 
planning to address the mation for our upcoming 
needs of their respective annual general meeting. 
communities. The process Following the report 
is being funded by both the were elections for the 

Tuition deal signed 
BY JACKIE RED CROW cation in May, the Blood 
WindspeakerCorrespondent school board has been able 

to negotiate tuition agree- 
ments with the school div- 

A formal ceremony is set isions for the first time in 
for July 22 during the Kai- history. "The tribe was not 
nai Indian Days when the represented in a formal way 
Blood tribe education (in the past)," said De 
board will sign tuition Poala. 
agreements with four pro- De Poala reiterated the 
vincial school boards. basic conditions in the tui- 

Dr. Pier DePoala,Blood tion agreements. They 
education coordinator,-said include the Blood parents 
agreements have been have the right to send their 
reached in principle with children to either provincial 
school divisions in Fort or band operated schools; 
Macleod, Lethbridge public every effort will be made to 
and separate schools and ensure that Blood students 
Cardston. About 1,200 do not drop out of school; 
Blood Indian students from and that two payments will 
kindergarten to Grade 12 be made by the school 
enrolled in these schools board so that monies will 
with more than 600 regis- follow a student in the event 
tered in Cardston schools. a student decides to leave 

Since the band assumed school 
band control ofNativeedu- As well, the tuition 

BLOOD RESERVE 

Alberta Native Friendship 
Centres Association. 

llle president's position 
was sought by three candi- 
dates: incumbent Ruth 
Kidder (Peace River), 
George Mallett (Calgary) 
and Henry Bedard (Ed- 
monton). 

After one ballot, the 
delegation elected 
George Mallett as president. 

three candidates were in 
the running for the vice - 
president position: incum- 
bent Henry Bedard, Wildred 
Willier (High Prairie) and 
Gladys Bigelow (Rocky 
Mountain House). After 
the first ballot count, two 
candidates remained, leav- 
ing Henry Bedard and 

Wilfred Willier. Ehe second 
and third ballot had both 
candidates at a tie. The 
forth and final ballot 
resulted in Wilfred Willier 
successfully becoming the 
vice -president. 

The treasurer position 
was filled by Gladys 
Bigelow who got in by 
acclamation.. 

Henry Bedard is the 
secretary and is alsò in by 
acclamation. 

Following the elections 
the closing prayers were 
conducted by Elder Sylves- 
tre Youngchief completing 
the annual general meeting 
of the association. 

with school boards 
agreements state that there 
will be special services 
available to that any Blood 
learning disabled students 
can seek additional help. 
Two semi- annual meetings 
will also be held between 
the board and provincial 
schol divisions to discuss 
progress and any concerns 
they may have during the 
school year. 

In August, Blood parents 
who have children regis- 
tered in provincial schools 
will receive a cheque from 
the Blood school board so 
that they can pay for their 
children's books and supp- 
lies. Those students enrolled 
in band -operated schools 
will receive their necessary 
books and supplies from 
the schools. 

However, Blood parents 
who live off the reserve will 

- Photo by Terry Lusty 

i 
The handgame, a tradi- 

tional form of Indian 
gambling, proved popular 
at this year's Fort McKay 
Treaty Days celebrations, 
June 24-26. 

The no- stakes games 
were all in fun and purely 
for exhibition purposes. 

Pictured to the far left 
(page 2), a hearty laugh 
radiates from the face of 
Harold Watchmaker as he 

outsmarts his opponent 
who has guessed incor- 
rectly. He is flanked by 
singer Jimmy Pipe. 

A smirking Glen Young - 
chief (far. right) from the 
opposing team also man- 
aged to fool his rivals 
when he hid the bones. 
He's flanked by drummer 
Ernest Watchmaker. 

For inure Treaty Days 
coverage, sec pages 8 and 
12. 

have to contact provincial 
social services for assistance 
in paying for their child- 
ren's books and supplies, 
said De Poala. 

De Poala said he doesn't 
know the exact amount that 
parents will receive until the 
provincial school boards 
release those figures which 
is expected soon. 

But, he encourages par- 
ents to register their child-. 
ren as soon as possible so 
that nobody is left out, he 
said. 

Fifty Native and non - 
Native teachers have been 
hired for the three band - 
operated schools on the 
reserve. De Poala said 
teachers were given a letter 
of offer by the school board 
and if they accept by July a 

one -year contract will be 

signed by the teacher and 
the school board in time for 
the new school year in 
September. 

He said one additional 
vice -principal for St. 
Mary's and one more 
teacher aide were hired for 
the schools. A code of ethics 
manual was drafted so that 
"any personnel problems" 
will be dealt with in a fair 
and impartial manner," 
said De Poala. 

An independent assess- 
ment by the University of 
Lethbridge will be released 
to the school board June 29. 

The purpose of the project 
was to determine the cur- 
riculum need', of the 
schools. "Parents have a 

perception of on- reserve 
programs that they do not 
have the same curriculum 
of provincial schools," he 

said. 

Once the assessment 
report is released the school 
board will be in better posi- 
tion to determine the needs 

of the band -operated 
schools, he said. 

More details on the sign- 
ing ceremony will be 
released as they are being 
finalized. 
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YOUR WORDS 

Former Metis association official 
`appalled' at current politics 
Dear Editor: 

Re: June 1Z /988 article on the 
Metis Association 

As a former member of the 
Board of Directors of the Metis 
Association of Alberta (MAA) 
and a descendant of the founding 
fathers, I must say that I am more 
than slightly appalled at the arti- 
cle which appeared in your June 
17, 1988 edition. If what has been 
reported is accurate, this repres- 
ents a new low in Native politics. 

I must admit, however, to some 
small degree of satisfaction in 
reading the article. As they say, 
what goes around comes around. 
People instrumental in suspend- 
ing my membership last Sep- 
tember, now have had their 
memberships revoked. At least 
they were informed of the event. I 
was never informed of any such 
action against myself contrary to 
what was stated in your paper. I 

find it even more amusing that 
these people are raising a hue and 
cry over not being able to look at 
the MAA's financial records 
when they were part of the group 
that would not let Freezien Nor- 
ris, a duly elected local president 
and member of the regional 
council, the opportunity to look 
at the Zone 4 records. They then 
passed a motion denying her a 
place on the regional council, 
effectively eliminating her 
members from participating. 
What is fit for the goose is also fit 
for the gander. 

I also liked Mr. Martel's refer- 
ence to his credibility being tar- 
nished because Desmeules was 
taking legal action over alleged 
misappropriation of funds. He 
says that if there is cause, let there 
be criminal action, not civil- 
statements of claim that try to 
discredit. Last year, Jo -Ann 
Daniels made exactly the same 
statement to Mr. Martel, when 
she said that he should proceed in 
that exact fashion with Mr. Cour- 
trille and myself. Nothing hap- 
pened there either and now Mr. 

. Martel is feeling the other end of 
the stick. 

Then too, there are many other 

statements in the article. I would 
like to comment on some of them. 

I note that the president 
"revoked" the memberships in 
question. The bylaw speaks of 
"suspending/expelling" members 
by the board on a vote of not less 
than nine members. Is this new 
type of action the result of some 
"divine right" that now allows the 
president to revoke member- 
ships? The quote that you attrib- 
ute to Desmeules about taking 
more memberships away "until 
we get rid of all the troublemak- 
ers..." must have caused warm 
feelings in dictators everywhere. 

This is the type of action you 
have to "nip in the bud," else 
before you know it the member- 
ship will want more - like demo- 
cracy. Simply eliminate anyone 
that dares oppose you and soon 
you have no problems. Certainly, 
members of the Opposition of 
both the Parliament and provin- 
cial legislature should take heed, 
lest the prime minister or premier 
begin to entertain such a notion. 

Another quote, about being in 
the "middle of an audit...and we 
don't have time for a small group 
to come in and disrupt our opera- 
tions," is completely laughable. 
First, the operations are the oper- 
ations of the members, not the 
president or board. Further, Arti- 
cle XIII says that: "The books of 
the association may be inspected 
by any member or group of 
members upon application in 
writing to the executive of the 
association. 'Books' shall mean 
those books of accounts com- 
monly known as synoptic, jour- 
nal entry and gengral ledger." I 

don't see anything Jere about the 
necessity of it having to be conve- 
nient for anyone - indeed it 
seems to me that the best time for 
members to view an association's 
books would be when it was 
inconvenient to those spending 
the money. 

A further quote about members 
"trying to run the organization 
through motions and resolu- 
tions..."' and "trying to dictate 
the terms of this organization," 
shows the ignorance of the 

Young reader upset 
with MAA president 

Dear Editor: 

Open letter to Larry Desmeules, 
Zone 6 vice - presidents and board 
members. 

This letter is in regards to the 
last MAA board meeting which 
some of our youth council 
attended in mid -June to learn 
proper procedure in conducting a 
meeting, and to find out what is 
going on with our MAA. 

After observing two days of 
how your board holds their meet- 
ings I can really tell you we were 
ashamed. Everything basically 
was done in a whole different 
manner, totally ignoring proper 
procedure. The Metis people who 
attended this meeting asked 

themselves what's going on. No 
wonder the government is always 
laughing at us. I think it is time 
you start doing something for the 
youth and the people that elected 
you. 

On the last day of the meeting 
our president who is supposed to 
care for the Metis people, critic- 
ized my youth for being there and 
our local. 

For the last time, does this not 
tell you people out there any- 
thing? I certainly hope so. 

Yours truly, 
Darren Bradshaw 

President 
Local . 44 

Edson 

speaker. Article IX (13) says just 
that. If I may quote from the 
MAA's own bylaw, "Subject to 
the bylaws and direction given to 
them by majority vote at any 
annual assembly...the board shall 
have full control..." 

Possibly with this new adminis- 
tration, there are new ground 
rules that the president and board 
only have to follow those bylaws 
and resolutions they like. Perhaps 
that should be formalized and the 
subject of a special resolution. 

We (AMNA) believed then and 
continue to believe that the MAA 
is obselete and will soon take its 
place in history. Some of their 
present leaders, many of whom 
we (AMNA) believe might not 
qualify for membership in 
AMNA because they are not 
Metis, were around to bury other 
Native organizations; now it is the 

MAA's turn. 
That organization gets in 

excess of S1,000,000 a year in 
government funding. Only the 
governments keep them afloat. 
When that is gone the organiza- 
tion will die. I advise their 
members to look closely at their 
finances and see who is getting the 
money. 

There is a further allotment 
given to the Metis National 
Council of which some members 
of the Alberta board gets. Look at 
that also. Then you will under - 
stand just what this fight is about. 
How has it helped you and other 
Metis? 

Yours truly 
Ronald R. LaRocque 

President 
Alberta Metis Nation Alliance 

IN OUR OPINION 

Canada's birthday marks 

121 years of hardship and 

suffering for Natives 
Happy 121st birthday Canada. It has been a long, hard 

121 years for Canada's Native people. 
Facing discrimination, being forced to abandon our 

culture and language, losing our identities for the sake of 
religion, abnormally high suicide rates, an inmate prison 
population figure which is appalling - if you are a Native 
person we do not have a lot to celebrate on Canada's 
birthday on July 1. 

Many people hold the view that the government pro- 
vides us with free education, free medical coverage and free 
this and that if you are a treaty Indian. But the Native 
people of Canada have paid the price for these "rights." 
We have traded rights to most of the land of Canada for the 
few (and eroding) rights we have today. 

We can look into the past and see that Native people 
fought in both world wars for the freedom (self - 
government) of foreign countries and then returned home 
and didn't even have the right to vote in provincial or 
federal elections until the early 1960s. 

Today, the problems continue but now we are placated 
by never -ending rounds of talks to keep us thinking that the 
governments are going to change things. 

It is all right for the federal government to reach an 
agreement like the Meech Lake Accord with the provinces 
in a week's time and yet it is not all right for them to 
negotiate an agreement with the Native people of Canada 
like at the first ministers' conference. 

And people wonder why we are not pleased with our 
situation. We are the white man's burden but it is some- 
thing that they brought on themselves by not dealing with 
us fairly. By ignoring treaties and what they stand for they 
are ignoring the rules of the game that they set up. They 
aren't even playing by their own rules. 

For instance, the Lubicon issue is sad case of federal and 
provincial governments arguing over who's responsibility 
it is to pay a 48- year -old debt and some people accuse 
Indians of being late and using the excuse of "Indian time." 

Now the federal government is trying to slough off their 
responsibility of paying us for the use of the land that is 
now Canada by handing over the responsibility to the 
provinces. 

If you don't see too many Native celebrating Canada's 
birthday it's because we don't have a lot to celebrate about 
on this day of back- patting and glad- handing by politicians 
of all stripes. 
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Chief advises woman to stop `jeopardizing' grandmother's health 
Dear Editor: 

It gives me great pleasure to 
respond to Lorna Jacknifé s letter 
to the Editor in the June 17, 1988, 
(Vol. 6 No. 15) publication of 
Windspeaker. 

First of all we have to back up a 

little to the time when without the 
chief and council's knowledge a 

little shack was dragged to a loca- 
tion a short distance from Mrs. 
Louisa Gladue's home. The next 

thing we find out is that Mrs. 
Gladue, Lorna's 85- year -old 
grandmother, has moved out of 
her house, which has gas heating, 
water, sewer and power which I 

might add is all paid for by the 
tribal administration, into the one 
room shack with none of the 
above provided. Now this might 
sound ridiculous and I guess it is 

but there is a reason behind all 
this madness. 

Lately there has been a new 

class of Indians created by the 
federal government with the pas- 
sage of a bill called Bill C -31. The 
Beaver Lake band council and the 
people of Beaver Lake have 
totally rejected Bill C -3I because 
it has taken away the right to 
determine our membership. 

We also feel that we are a sov- 
ereign nation and that Treaty 6 

is an international treaty signed in 
1876 by two sovereign nations, 
the Indian nations and the Crown 

in Right of Great Britain. In light 
of this we took reserves. 

In these reserves we kept the 
right to govern ourselves and the 
right to determine who our 
members are. This is why I am 
having all sorts of problems with 
Lorna's mother who is a Bill C -31 
Indian and who is using her 
grandmother to manipulate the 
decision on the band council and 
the people of Beaver Lake. 

In conclusion I would state that 

if these people are so worried 
about the old lady's well -being 
then I would suggest to them that 
they convince her to move back to 
her home which has all the mod- 
ern facilities and that all these 
facilities are paid for and stop 
using her and jeopardizing her 
health for the sake of getting their 
way. 

Sincerely, 
Chief Alphonse Lameman 

Beaver Lake 

Thaiikjou 
wank you to the following organizations, their 

staffs and membership, who helped to make the 
conference Community Initiatives In Conquering 

Alcohol and Drug Abuse, possible. 
AADAC 
Alberta Municipal Affairs, I.D. 17 

Alberta Social Services 
Bigstone Cree Band 
Bigstone Cree Band Fire Dept. 

Bigstone Cree Band NNADAP 
C.J. Schurter School 
Community Action Program, 

Health Welfare Canada 
Community Vocational Centres 
Council of Community Education 

Committees 
Driftpile and Sturgeon Lake Youth 

Groups 
E.G. Wahlstrom School 
Lakelands Family and Community 

Support Services 
Lesser Slave Lake Indian Regional 

Council - NNADAP and 
Education Divisions 

Metis Association of Alberta - 
Zone 5, Regional Council 

Native Counselling Services of 
Alberta 

Opportunity Corps 
Ray Fox, Priscilla Morin & Band 

Lake 
Slave Lake Elks 
Slave Lake Group Home Youths 
Slave Lake Legion 
Slave Lake Legion Ladies Auxiliary 
Slave Lake Native Dancers 
Slave Lake Native Friendship 

Centre 
Waseskuan Dancers 
Whitefish Junior Drummers 

Aso thank you to the many individual volunteers 
who helped, each in their own way, to make our 
conference a success. 

And most especially, thank you to the resource 
speakers, elders and conference participants, who 
came to the workshop and shared their vision of a 
sober future for Native communities. 

SARCEE 
ARTS & CRAFTS LTD. 

WE HAND -CRAFT AND SELL. 

Moccasins 
Belts 
Gloves 
Beadwork Items 

Barrettes 
Earrings 
Moss Bags 
Pipe Bags 

Hours 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. Weekdays 
SARCEE INDIAN RESERVE 

3700 Anderson Rd. S.W. 
281 -6314 

Boating 
Hazard 

in the Oldman River Dam Area 
of the Oldman River 

River Access: 
Construction of the Oldman River Dam on the Oldman 

River about 10 kilometres (6 miles) northeast of Pincher 
Creek is currently underway. Construction activities, 
including blasting, building of a cofferdam and the 
redirection of the river through two diversion tunnels 
(which will take place early this summer), pose 

to boaters and other river users. 
Therefore, use of the river from about 4 kilometres (2.5 
miles) upstream of the site (Bitango Bridge) to immediately 
below the site (site access bridge) is restricted. 

Boaters approaching from both upstream and 
downstream of the site will encounter safety booms at 
these locations. Passage beyond these booms would be 
extremely dangerous. 

NOTE: Boaters can exit the river on the south bank at 
the Bitango Bridge and re -enter downstream of the boom 
located at the site access bridge. 

Land Access To Site: 
Construction activities including blasting, falling rock 

and heavy equipment pose considerable danger to the 
safety of unauthorized persons accessing the Oldman 
River Dam site. Therefore, all access to the site must be 
through the main gates. All other access is prohibited. 

Confluence of 
Crowsnest R. and 
Castle R. 
Upstream 

-(3 km) 

BÓBOOM 
ITANG 

BRIDGE LOCATION 

o 
OLDMAN RIVER 
DAM PROJECT 

< 
A MA 

O 
RIVER UNSAFE t / /LLOCCATION 

BETWEEN BOOMS 

Pincher Creek 

PINCHER 
STATION 

Tc 

DOWNSTREAM SITE 
Lethbridge 

ACCESS BRIDGE VFRr 
10 ac.od 
port 

For further information, contact: 

Oldman River Dam Project Office 
Alberta Environment 
2nd Floor, Provincial Building 
782 Main Street 
Pincher Creek, Alberta TOK 1WO 

Telephone: 627 -3366 

Iberra 
Qf¡f/ngnprQp// ` ENVIRONMENT 
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Grass dance champ: Alton Tortalita, 17, New Mexico 

ON THE POI/INVOVV TRAIL 
TERRY LUSTY. Windy.. key 

Powwow attracts big crowds 
BY TERRY LUSTY 
Windspeaker Correspondent 

SADDLE LAKE RESERVE 

l'he weather couldn't 
have been better for this 
year's powwow at Saddle 
Lake, June 24-26. 

A couple of light overnight 
drizzles helped to keep the 
dust settled and sunny skies 
prevailed for most of the 
powwow. 

With $25,000 in prize 
money the gathering 
attracted close to 500 
dancers from western 
Canada and a number of 
the American states such as 

Washington, Oregon, 
Arizona, Oklahoma, North 
and south Dakota, 
Wisconsin and New Mexico. 

The occasion also 
attracted onlookers who 
came to camp and visit. 

With Eric Cardinal and 
Eric Robinson of Winnipeg 
acting as emcees, perform- 
ances and competitions 
seemed to run smoothly to 
the delight of everyone 
there. 

The host drum was the 
Mandaree Singers from 
North Dakota while the 
Little Boy Drummers from 
Alexis served as the honor 
drum. A total of 21 drum 
groups were there. 

For the past two years, 
Saddle Lake powwow has 
been sponsoring big prize 
money for handgame 
competition. Total payout 
this year was $10,000 with 

WHITE BUFFALO SOCIETY 

August 12, 13, 14, 1988 
Wetaskiwin, Alberta, Canada 

GRAND ENTRY 
Friday 6:00 p.m. 

Saturday & Sunday 
1:00 p.m. & 7:00 p.m. 

PRESIDENT 
Muriel (Tootsie) McArthur 

ARENA DIRECTOR 
Francis Greene 

MASTER OF CEREMONIES 
Wilson Okeymaw (Hobbema) 

Gordon Tootoosis (Poundmaker) 

REGISTRATION 
Friday 6:00 -10:00 p.m. 

Saturday 11:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

JUDGING 
- Points System 

- Grand Entry 
- Grand Exit 

HONORARY PRESIDENT 
Sacred Stargirl (Charlene) 

$14,000.00 PRIZE MONIES 
Trophies in all categories 

WETASKIWIN ARENA C 1 

Limited Camping Available ' 

(no fires) 
Extra Campee Available at 

Campground Mghway 13 

(North of Cityl 

SECURITY 
Cecil Crier 

CONCESSIONS & 
CAMPING 

Andy Zacharias 

CONTACT 
White Buffalo Friendship Centre 

1403) 352 -3315 
1403) 352-3309 

MEMORIAL GIVE -AWAYS 
HONOURED 

COMMITTEE GIVE -AWAY 
SUNDAY 

VISITING PRINCESSES 
Please Register 

SENIOR - 18 yrs. b older TEEN - 1317 Years JUNIOR - 612 years GOLDEN AGE BUCKSKIN 

Men's B Ladies Traditional Teen Boy's B Giro Traditional Boy's & Girls Traditional Mao yrs. B older) 

Men's & Ladies Fancy Teen Boy's B GAS'Fancy Boy's & Girls Fancy Men's & Ladies 
Men's GRASS DANCE Teen Boys GRASS DANCE to 2nd 3rd Ist 2nd 3.0 

1st 2ne ara eth 1St 2nd Ad $100 575 SSO $3m 520E atm 
5700 5400 5300 5250 6300 $200 5100 

TINY TOTS PAID SATURDAY Et SUNDAY 

HOST DRUMS DAILY NO DRUMMING COMPETITION DRUMS PAID DAILY 
NO DRUGS OR ALCOHOL ALLOWED COMMITTE NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR ACCIDENTS, THEFTS, DESITITUTIONS, OR DIVORCES 

FOOD CONCESSIONS 

$300.00 weekend 
ARTS 6 CRAFTS 
$150.00 weekend 

"TRADERS" 
$300.00 weekend 

NO HOOK UPS, PAID IN ADVANCE, CASH OR CERTIFIED CHEQUES ONLY, NO REFUND NO EXCEPTIONS, LIMITED SPACE AVAILABLE 
VENDORS RESPONSIBLE FOR CLEANING OF THEIR OWN AREAS. "Provincial License Required 

$4,000 going to the winners 
on the "A" side. The final 
results had Eugene Cardinal 
from Kehewin take first on 
the "A" side, Tom Arkson 
of Rocky boy took second, 
and Saddle Lake groups 
under Ben Houle and 
James Cardinal coming 
first and second respectively 
on the "B" side. 

This year's senior princess 
is Deanna Cardinal. The 
junior princess is Misty 
McGilvery and Tinneke 
Jackson represents the tiny 
tots. 

A raffle for the princess 
pageant was won by Saddle 
Lakers, Calvin Cardinal 
and Judy Brertton. Daine 
Kakeesim won a doll house 
in another raffle sponsored 
by the Saddle Lake Warriors 
(fastball) club. 

RESULTS 
FANCY DANCE: Bois 8-12 - 
Saun Yazzie, New Mexico; Al 
Draper, New Mexico; and 
Leny Half), Saddle Lake. Boys 
13 -16 - Bradley McGilvery, 
Saddle Lake; Craig Louis. 
Onion Lake; and Amos 
Yazzie, New Mexico. Mens 
Faner: Rick Cleveland. 
Milwaukee; Roy Crazy Horse 
Bison. Oklahoma; and Elmer 
Rattlesnake, Smallboy Camp. 
Girls 8 -12 - Candace Gadwa, 
Kehewin; Misty McGilvery, 
Saddle Lake; and Alains 
Raine. Hobbcnul. Girls Teen: 
Kelly Yazzie, N. Mex.; Rachel 
Francis, Lethbridge, and 
Shelley Totoosis, Poundmaker, 
Ladies: Donnetta Ewack, 
W hitebear, Sask.; Lisa Meeches, 
Winnipeg; and Danelle l'ail - 
leathers, Warm Springs, Ore. 
GRASS DANCE: Boo's 8 -12- 

Shane Redstar, Whitehear: 
'ferry Johnson. Hobbema: and 
Jonathon McGilvery, Saddle 
Lake. Boys Teen: Alton 
Tortalita. N. Mex.: Curtis 
Francis. Lethbridge; and Jell 
Moosomin, Mosquito. Sask. 
Mens: Sedrick Baker. N. 
Dakota; Gerald Baptiste, Red 
Pheasant. Sask.. and Trevor 
Ewack, Whitehear. 
JINGLE DRESS: Open - 
Alanna 'footoosis. Pound- 
maker; Karla Bison. Regina: 
and Tina Bull, Little Pine. Sask. 
TEAM DANCING: Ladies - 
Ruth Bull. Little Pine; Lisa 
Meeches. Winnipeg; and 
Suzette Bull. Mens - Richard 
Pol'pybitty, Okla.; Gerald 
Baptiste. Red Pheasant: and 
Kenny Roan, Hobbema. 
TRADITIONAL DANCE: 
Bois 8 -12- Darwin Daniels, 
Sturgeon Lake. Sask.: Bobby 
Hunter. Morinville: and Jason 
Agccoutay, Crooked Lake. 
Sask. Bors Teens - Marvin 
Calfrobe. Cardston; Gabe 
Cleveland. Milwaukee; and 
Jason Daniels. Sturgeon Lake. 
Men I8 -39 - Richard Pofpy 
hitty, Okla.; Ellery Starlight, 
Sarcee; and Tint White Eyes. S. 

Dakota. Men 40 and over - 
Walter Bull, Little Pine; 
Gerald Cleveland, Milwaukee, 
and Gordon Tooloosis, 
Poundmaker. Girls 8 -12 - 
Sunshine C'alfrobe. Cardston; 
Darlene Anderson. Grassy 
Lake. AB; and Amber Small - 
boy. Hobbema. Teen Girls - 
Roherta Agecoutay. Crooked 
Lake; Morning Dove Roan, 
Pigeon Lake; and Lililh 
Yaizie, N. Mex. Women 18 -39 
-Sharon Smallboy, Hobbema; 
Agnes Francis, Lethbridge; 
and Edith Yazzie, N. Mex. 
Women 40 and over - Ruth 
Bull, Little Pine; Annette 
Cleveland, Milwaukee; and 
Emma Ironchild, Little Pine. 

HUNGRY? 
THIRSTY? (LEVER 

Try our Delicious Food & 
Drinks. Stop at One of 
our Many Locations. 
We Are Ready To Serve 
You At All Hours 

SUPER 
DEALS 

.59 
Super Big Gulp 

2.49 
Super Sub 

7- ELEVEN FOOD STORES 

UPTOWN LOCKSMITHS 
1004 Macleod Trail S.E., CALGARY, Alberta T2G 2M7 

KEYS LOCKS SAFES SALES 

SERVICE INSTALLATIONS AUTOMOTIVE 
24 HOUR SERVICE BONDED INSURED 

266 -5557 
266-3373 

vROFessroNaL 
seiaacE 

RAINBOW DRY CLEANERS 
Suede & Leather Specialists (Calgary) 

OFF SUEDE LEATHER CLEANING 

$500 WHEN YOU BRING THIS AD 

Offer Expires July 30, 1988 

255 -1 244 
737(Elbow Dr.)- 50th Ave. SW 

251-4418 
131.2515.90th Ave. SW 



DROPPIN IN 

By Mark 
McCallum 

Moneas to bring 
`shadows' west 

The volunteer crew at Lac La Biche's friendship 
centre isn't celebrating anymore. They had 
cause to rejoice earlier this month on June 26 

when the Lac La Biche Canadian Native Friendship 
Centre officially became a year old - not bad for a 
non -profit organization that doesn't get any 
government funding. 

And, if you take a close look at the history of Lac La 
Biche and the failed attempts at operating a friendship 
centre there, I'm sure you'd agree the event is quite an 
accomplishment for the tiny group of volunteers. 

But, none of that seemed to matter for acting 
executive director Lester Whitford. He was clearly 
disappointed with the poor number of confirmations 
they have received for the upcoming "Friends in Sport" 
summer games. Only four centres will be participating 
in the games and that includes Lac La Biche. 

Other centres taking. part in the event are from 
Edmonton, Fort McMurray and High Prairie. The 
numbers are way down from last year when teams from 
as far away as British Columbia and Saskatchewan 
participated in the annual event. 

Whitford says many of the centres are claiming to be 
broke which is no surprise: the provincial government 
has been threatening to slash the funding of centres 
across the nation. The games will certainly suffer and be 
none the better for it. But, it IS the youngsters who were 
thrilled and excited at last year's games who will suffer 
the most. Many of the programs at most friendship 
centres are funded by provincial dollars. 

Whitford says they have been forced to cancel two 
events - the soccer and softball tourneys. But, he notes 
they will still be hosting a banquet (July 7) and track 
events. "it's a big disappointment, but we're still going 
to pull it off," he adds confidently. 

The Friends in Sports summer games are being held 
along with the Metis Association's annual assembly this 
year. Sports events will be held at the J. Williams high 
school July 7 and 8. l'he Metis Association assembly 
will run from July 8 to 9 with most events taking place at 
the Lac La Biche mission, about IO km west of town. 

I hope everyone in Lac La Biche for the games and the 
Metis association assembly has a great time. I hear the 
association has some interesting cultural activities 
planned for the event. Now, let's travel to other parts of 
the province and see what our neighbors are up to. 

WHITEFISH (Atikameg) LAKE: Here's some good news for 
Ernest Monias fans - the Native rock and country 
singer will be appearing in Whitefish July 15 and 16. 
"I've never played there before, but I'm looking forward 
to it," says the Winnipeg, Manitoba entertainer, who is 
planning to bring along his Shadows. 

Ernest Monias and the Shadows will then be moving 
to LaRonde, Saskatchewan the following week. 

A rumor that leaked into this column last week also 
said that the multi -talent and very friendly singer, 
guitarist and piano man, Alvis Grey, would be in 
Whitefish on the same date. Unlike Monias, this has 
not been officially confirmed but is likely the case. Grey 
was confident he would be joining the celebration which 
is taking place at his birthplace. Anyone with more 
information is welcome to give me a call (455- 2700). 
JANVIER: Chief Walter Janvier of the reserve with the 
same name -Janvier- says they had a great time at a 
talent show, attended recently by a number of guests 
from the neighboring communities of Conklin and 
Anzac. 

The talent show was all part of the annual Treaty 
Days celebration on the Janvier reserve, located about 
120 km south of Fort McMurray. 

"Conklin almost took everything," -notes Janvier, 
who must have recalled from our last visit with each 
other that I have some kinfolk in those parts. - 

But, if anyone deserves credit, it's the Janvier chief 
and council, who must have pulled the talent show or at 
least the community hall out of a hat. The hall was being 
renovated right up until the day of the talent show. "The 
workers finished it just in time," he explains, adding the 
hall will not be completely restored until mid -July. The 
hall was closed down only a short time earlier. 
HIGH PRAIRIE The friendship centre along with the 
Alberta Vocational Centre will be offering an 
emergency first aid course at the centre July 9. But, the 
centre's program development coordinator Dave 
Burnley says if you're interested, you better pack a 
lunch. "lise course will last all day (9 to 6 p.m.)," he 
explains. 

You should also register now because the course will 
be limited to 18 students. Call the centre for more detials 
at 523 -4511. 

Have a good week. 
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PO 0 
The People of Alexis 

invite you to their 
10th Annual Sport's Days Celebration 

on July 15, 16 & 17, 1988 

COMPETITIONS 
FOR FUTMER INFORMATION CONTACT 

Grand Entry 
DENNIS CARDINAL or FRANCIS ALEXIS, July 15, at 7 p.m. Master of Ceremonies 

9672225 July 16 & 17, at 1 & 7 p.m. 
Eric cardinal, Edmonton. Alberta 

Deadline for Competition Registration 
Traditional Giveaways/ Noon July 16, 1988 

First 40 Registered Tee Pees will be paid. 

COMPETITION DANCE 
Teen Boys fancy Boys (8 - 12) Fancy Mens Grass Dance Girls (8.12) Traditional 
h ir' 200.00 First 100.00 First 400.00 First 100.00 
Sc, und 100.00 Second 75.00 Second 200.00 Second 75.00 
Thiry 75.00 Third ......50.00 Third 100.00 Third .........50.00 
Total .......375.00 Total 323.00 Total .... 700.00 Total .........228.00 

Teen Girls Traditional Teen Boys Traditional Teen Boys Grass Dance Girls (8 - 12) Fancy 
rlrst 200.00 First 200.00 16 and Under First 100.00 
Second 100.00 Second 100.00 First ......._...200.00 Second _. _... .__.._75.00 
Third 75.00 Third 75.00 Second 100.00 Third 50.00 

Total.. 3]5.00 Total 375.00 mad ...............7500 Total .........225.00 
Total 375.00 

Teen Girls Fancy Men Traditional Ladles Traditional 
First 200.00 

... 400.00 Mint _.:, ._ ... ....400.00 
secoua 10000 

Second 200.00 Second..... _.... 20000 Third 75.00 Third 100.00 Third 100.00 
Total 

T 
Tiny Tots Daily Pay 

.... otal 700.00 Total ]00.00 Drummers will be Paid Dairy 

Bays (8-12) Traditional Fir Fancy Fastes Fancy Host Drum Selected Daily 

First _._.. 100.00 First _. __..... 400.00 First _....._.. 400.00 
Second __.. .._._..75.00 Second _.. _. _.. 200.00 Second 200.00 
Third .. .........50.00 Third 100.00 Third 100.00 

Total _ _.......225.00 Total 1,400.00 Total .._.....1.400.00 

Men and Ladies Fastball Tournament ALEXIS INDIAN BAND WILL NOT BE HELD 

$300.00 entry fee. RESPONSIBLE FOR LOSS, DAMAGE OR INJURY. 

Located 20 miles West of Edmonton on 
Highway 16 and 30 miles North on Highway 43, ALCOHOL A DRUGS PROHIBITED 

4 miles South on Nikoodi Road STRICTLY ENFORCED BY SECURITY it POLICE 

i 

National Indian Education Symposium II 

"The eagle has landed; 
a new generation 
takes flight." 

Symposium II is to bring together concerned parents, chiefs, elders, and educators and 
provide an open forum to make decisions on issues of national importance, such as: 

National Research 
Language Preservation 

Formula Funding 
Post -Secondary Cuts 

Networking 
._and other related regional and national strategies which would be coordinated through the forum 

We would like to take this opportunity to extend an invitation to you to attend and 
participate in Symposium H on August 8, 9 and 10, 1988 in Kahnawake, Quebec. Pre- 
registration fee: $55 per person, $40 per student with I.D. Deadline: July 22, 1988, late 
registration: $75. Make check payable to, and for more information: 
Kahnawake Education Center, P.O. Box 1000, Kahnawake, Quebec, JOL 1130 
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Treaty Days create largest stir in recent memory 
BY TERRY LUSTY 
Windspeaker Correspondent 

FORT McKAY, Alta. 

Fort McKay recognized 
the signing of Treaty 8 in a 
three -day celebration June 
24-26, but -also combined 
the grand opening of Fort 
McKay's new $850,000 
multiplex on June 24. 

The weekend festivities 
attracted supporters showing 
up from Fort Chipewyan, 
Fort McMurray, Anzac and 
Wabasca. On hand as well 
were a number of dignitaries 
including chiefs Rita Marten 
and Pat Marcel from Fort 
Chip, Chief Robert Cree 

from Anzac, MP Jack 
Shields, MLA Norm Weiss, 
Fort McMurray's mayor 
Chuck Knight, and North- 
land School Division 
chairman Jeff Chalifoux 
and superintendent Brian 
Callaghan. 

The gathering of about 
300 people, said McKay 
ChiefJim Boucher, was one 
of the largest ever in the 
community for some years. 

The weekend agenda 
included a powwow and tea 
dance, handgames, jigging 
contest, talent show, Dene 
Tha' Drúmmers who were a 
special treat for the un- 
accustomed, barbecue and 

CANADA DAY 
We join all 
Canadians 
in thanking 
providence 
for the 

peace and 
prosperity 
we enjoy in 

Canada and 
we wish all Albertans a happy 
Canada Day celebrations 

The Honorable Ernie Isley 
Minister of Public Works, 

Supply and Service 
Member for Bonnyville 

131 Legislature Building 
Edmonton, Alberta T5K 2B6 
Telephone: (403) 427 -3666 

feasts, children's games and 
baseball. 

The emcee was George 
Tuccaro of Yellowknife 
who introduced the special 
guests and officials involved 
in the opening ceremonies 
and the ribbon -cutting for 
the multiplex. 

In addressing the 
audience, MLA Weiss 
credited "the band's 
commitment and accom- 
plishment in the devel- 
opment of this facility." 
The 10,260 square foot 
structure houses the band's 
administrative offices, 
among others, and a large 
hall. 

Special recognition was 
extended to former chief 
Dorothy McDonald who 
had originally negotiated 
for and landed some 
tentative funding commit - 
mentsfor the multiplex. 
One of the major verbal 
commitments was $442,000 
from the Native Economic 
Development Program 
(NEDP). 

The multiplex was named 
the Fr. Begin Community 
Centre after Fr. George 
Begin who now lives in 
Edmonton. His name had 
been proposed by Madeline 
Orr who said that Begin's 
presence for about 35 years 
in the community "has 
touched the lives of 
everyone." 

However, several community 
members and some visitors 
expressed their dismay in 
the selection which, 
according to Chief Boucher, 
was done by the board for 
the multiplex. The critics, 
who asked not to be 
identified, confided to 
Windspeaker that their 
feelings have nothing to do 
with the fact that Begin is 
non -Native and a priest. 
They said they would have 
rather seen the complex 
named after one of their 

Weekend highlight: Hoop dancer Jerome Youngchief 

own people, perhaps a 
former hereditary chief. 
That way, they said, a role 
model situation would be 
evolved. 

Aside from the $442,000 
from NEDP, additional 
funding for the complex 
came from Indian Affairs 
($100,000), Improvement 
District #I8 ($125.000), 
Indian Equity Foundation 
($50,000), provincial 
cultural /recreational grant 
($35,000), about $48,000 
worth of goods and services 

from Syncrude Canada in 
McMurray, and the balance 
being put up by the band 
itself. 

Chief Boucher estimates 
that the structure will likely 
be in full operation by late 
July with some space being 
allotted to the Metis, one to 
Alberta Environment and 
one to the Improvement 
District. The hall, he added, 
will provide the much 
needed space for bingo, 
weddings, dances, meetings, 
conferences and so forth. 

72: Victoria McDonald 

Some of the special 
events of the weekend 
included performances by 
hoop dancers Jerome 
Youngchief Sr. and Jr. from 
Kehewin, northern drum- 
ming and singing by several 
members of Assumption's 
Dene Tha' Drummers who 
had travelled about 600 
miles, and exhibition 
dancing by the Fort McKay 
Traditional Dancers under 
the direction of Clara 
Wilson who has been 
instructing young boys and 
girls since February. 

The jigging contest was 
won by Wilfred Boucher 
and Delores Torangeau 
while Francis Orr and Fr. 
Paul came first and second 
in the men's traditional 
dress contest. Among the 
tiny tots, Kelly McDonald, 
age four next month, won 
in the traditional. In the 
older categories Maureen 
Grandjamb and Sammy 
Howe, both nine, won the 
7 -12 age group and Rosita 
Boucher and Tracy Howe 
won the 13 -17 year group. 

Eugene Boucher's band 
played for the evening 
dance on Saturday and 
Fort McKay coffee mugs 
were sold for souvenir 
collectors. 

Band administrators said 
they were very proud of the 
job done in organizing the 
events. They -credit the 
several local people who are 
trainees in basic manage- 
ment through a Keyano 
College program and Rose 
Boucher, the Treaty Days 
coordinator. 

Canative Housing 
Corporation 

Provides house rental 
accomodation for Native 
families in Edmonton and 

Calgary 
Six week course in 

homemaking for Native women 
free of charge 

Children of women attending 
course are looked after in free 

daycare 
Transportation provided 

Open Monday - Friday, 8:30 
am -4:30 pm 

8726.112 Avenue 
Edmonton, AB TSB 0G6 

(403)471 -2560 

#203, 1316 Centre SL NE 
Calgary, AB T2E 2R7 

(403) 277 -1915 

Ermineskin 
Arts & Crafts 
"For That Unique Gift" 

Beadwork 

Moccasins 
Custom Made Jackets 
Ribbon Shirts 

Pendelton Blankets 
Craft Supplies 

Stop In And Enjoy 
Our Fine Dining 

And Courteous Service. 

Calgary's "COMPLETE" 
Convention Centre 

585-3750 585-3833 
Ermineskin Arts & Crafts 

Box 369 
Hobbema, Alberta 

TOC 1 NO 

r Business Meetings 
r Banquets 
r Dealer Shows & Displays r Social Functions r Conferences 

For 5 -500 people 
Ample free parking 

Complimentary upon 
request: 

blackboards, lecterns, 
podiums & microphones 

BOOK NOW! 

9030 MA('LEODTRAIL /253.1101 



WINDSPEAKER, July 1, 1988, PAGE 9 

GRASSROOTS 

A historical look at the treaties 
BY TERRY LUSTY 
Windspeaker Correspondent 

PROVINCIAL 

Among Canada's Indian 
people, if there was ever a 

reason to have a special or 
close attachment to the 
Crown, it can be found in 

the treaties. 
Each year, various bands 

throughout the country set 

aside one day of the year, 
usually in the month of 
June, to recognize and cele- 
brate Treaty Day. 

In the process, band 
members collect the grand 
sum of five dollars each. In 
the case of chiefs the 
amount is $25 and for head 
men, it is $10 each. While it 
may be true that five dollars 
or even $25 does not go very 
far today, it's the signifi- 
cance of the gesture that is 

meaningful. Especially in 
an era when Indian rights 
are jeopardized or appear 
to be, the symbolism takes 
on still greater meaning. 

It is a day when the fed- 
eral government of Canada 
honors one of its obliga- 
tions made over a hundred 
years ago, a time when it 
was party to the treaties on 
behalf of the sovereign 

detachment. The officer is 

usually dressed for the 
occasion in his or her scarlet 
tunic, dark brown riding 
boots and dark blue 
breeches. 

Happy Canada 
Day to all. 

40`Ph 

// \ 
-Ák]::Ì`Ji 

/ 
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When approached about 
the event Indians often 
remark that the occasion is 

the "rent" which white 
society pays for what was 

once Indian country and 
includes not only the five 
dollar annuities, but also 

free education, medicare 
and land. 

Treaty Day payout: Fort McKay 

nation. It is also a day when 
federal officials visit the 
reserves to update band lists - 

and dole out the amounts 
promised by treaty. 

Between 1870 and 1877, 

seven treaties were signed. 
The last of these, Treaties 6 

and 7, encompass southern 
and central Alberta respec- 
tively. The northern part of 
Alberta falls under Treaty 8 

which was signed in 1899. 

Although it was discon- 
tinued for many years, the 
government agents now 
also hand out several 
bullets each to hunters - 
another provision of the 

treaties. The practice 
ground to a halt in different 
areas following the 1885 
Northwest Resistance in 
what is today Saskatche- 
wan and as a result of fewer 
and fewer Indians hunting 
for their livelihood. 

The only other thing 
' Indians receive on Treaty 

Day is something that costs 
nothing other than a bit of 
effort - a handshake. That 
happens when the treaty 
annuities are paid out. In 
some instances, the govern- 
ment representatives are 
accompanied by an RCMP 
officer from the nearest 

Treaty Day usually 
involves any of a variety of 
happenings such as drum- 
ming and singing, tradi- 
tional flag- raising, card 
games, hand games, craft 
sales and childrens activities. 

GANADA 

NATIONAL INDIAN 
FORESTRY INSTITUTE 

P.O. Box 2138 
Meadow Lake, Saskatchewan 

SOM WO 
(306) 236 -4448 

In communities that have 
recently built some kind of 
new facility, the structure 
will generally be officially 
opened in conjunction with 
Treaty Day. The opportun- 
ity for band members and 
some visiting outsiders to 
come together is also part 
and parcel of this event set- 
ting the stage for the rene- 
wal of friends and acquaint - 
ences.. 

BARGEE 
GRAVEL PRODUCTS INC. 

How our programs 
work for you. 

Box 103, 3700 Anderson Rd. S.W. 
Calgary T2W -3C4 

Road Gravel Drainage Rock 
Basement Gravel Pit Run 

Riprap 

At Canada Employment Centres, we have highly skilled 

counsellors and innoative programs. Most important, we care about he 

work we do. And more than ever, we're helping people with a wide range of 

employment problems. 

o 
PICK UP & DELIVERY 

251 -0900 
We help people who have lost heir jobs, and people whose jobs are 

threatened by change. We also help others who have difficulty finding work, 

such as women and young people. 

We help businesses hire and train new workers, and upgrade the 

skills of current workers. From entry level to managerial positions. 

_J 

I'ts a fact: 
Last year, in moe than 650 locations, we helped more than 5 million 

Canadians. 
More than 400,000 Canadians participate in our employment and training 

program each year. 

Three months later, 88% of these people say they benefitted. 

if you need help, contact your Canada Employment Centre. We want to 

help. We're ready to help. 

And we care 

yJCanada Employment Centres * 

CBS 
CONTRUCTION 

LTD. 

Contractor & Trade Supplier 

Commercial 
Industrial 
Architectural 
Structural 
Mechanical 
Civil 

Concrete 
Plant 
Maintenance 
Sand 
Blasting 
and Painting 

Employment and Emploi et Canadä Immigration canada immigration canada 

743 -1810 
8333 Fraser Avenue 

Fort McMurray, Alberta 
1 
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Native adults over 21...yes, you CAN 
SPORTS & LEISURE 

go to university! 
Learn how at this one week 

information session 

July 31 - August 6, 1988 
The University of Alberta 

Course fee: $190. Room and board available 
for out of town registrants. $108 for the week. 

The University has special provision for considering 
the admission of all adults, over the age of 21. 
Although you may be lacking some of the formal 
schooling, these provisions may open the doors of a 
University education for you. 

Information about this program is available at your 
band office, or local friendship centre...or call the 
University: Office of Native Student Services 
432 -5677 or Faculty of Extention 432 -5318. 

This is a joint presentation with the UofA Office of 
Native Student Services. 

The University of Alberta, Faculty of Extension 
232 Corbett Hall, Edmonton AB T6G 2G4 

51 PEACE HILLS TRUST 

As Canada's premiere native owned financial institution, 
we recognize and understand the immense potential for growth 
in the expanding business interests of Canada's native people. 

Peace Hills Trust Company is licensed to operate in British 
Columbia, Alberta, Saskatchewan, Manitoba, Yukon and the 
Northwest Territories. 

Rodeo sparks good response 
BY TERRY LUSTY 
Windspeaker Correspondent 

BEAVER LAKE RESERVE 

The annual Beaver Lake 
rodeo of June 25 -26 never 
fails to attract quite a few 
Native cowboys, especially 
from Goodfish, Kikino and 
the Buffalo Lake Metis set- 
tlements. The rodeo which 
is open to all amateurs is 
contested by Natives and 
non- Natives alike. 

'The rodeo also coincided 
with a ball tournament and 
a fair that had a variety of 
children's rides. They even 
had pony rides for the 
young at heart who may 
have wanted to take their 
first plunge at saddle bronc 
riding. 

The two -day event was 
sponsored by the Beaver 
Lake Indian band and the 
Wild Rose Rodeo Associa- 
tion which has a. fairly' 
extensive circuit now. Their 
territory extends from the 
eastern sectors comprising 
such communities as Fort 
McMurray and Goodfish, 
and into central and west- 
ern communities like Atha- 
basca, Smith, Edson, San - 
gudo and Mayerthorpe. 

Wild Rose secretary 
Eleanor Brandon says the 
circuit will probably spon- 
sor about 18 rodeos this 
season and now has a 
membership of close to 300 
cowboys and cowgirls. It's 
been operating about four 
years but was previously 
under the title, Northeast- 
ern Amateur Cowboys' 
Rodeo Association for a 
couple of years she 
explained. 

Stock at this year's rodeo 
was provided by Rob 
Mcdonald from the Buffalo 
Lake Metis settlement. His 
animals are from the well - 
known Vern Franklin 

TERRY LUSTY, Wa d peeker 

Riding on `Tuff Enuf': Lonnie Bellerose, DriJïp.., 

string and highly respected 
by contestants. 

The overall standings of 
Wild Rode contestants are 
based on a point system 
rather than total money 
earned as is the case with 
many other associations, 
particularly the profes- 
sional ones. 

Native contestants fared 
pretty good this year taking 
two firsts and three second 
place finishes in the two top 
categories although Lonnie 
Bellerose from Driftpile 
managed to come a respec- 
table third in bull riding, an 
event he had won the week 
before at the Kikino rodeo. 

Other Native winners 
included: Arthur Peterson 
of Kikino who came first in 
wild horse race and saddle 
bronc riding. Harold Blyan 
from Buffalo Lake placed 
second in wild horse race 
and in bareback bronc rid- 
ing while Robert Peterson 
came second in saddle 
bronc. 

RESULTS 

Bull riding: Gary Ness, Dray- 

ton Valley, 73; Wayne Bran- 
don. Vega. 72; and Lonnie Bel- 
!cruse. Driftpile, 66. 
Bareback bronc: Ken Romeo, 
Mayerthorpe, 72; Harold 
Blyan, Buffalo Lake, 70; and 
David Mcdonald, Hylo, 70. 
Calf Roping: Ronald Schmidt, 
Barrhead, 10.8; Warren 
Kakoske, Leduc. 12.7. 
Junior Cow Riding: David 
Schmidt, Barrhead, 67; Tony 
Krvvenchuk, Athabasca, 65. 
Junior Barrels: Misty Ruggles. 
Lac La Biche, 18.74; Wanda 
Sissions, Fort McMurray, 
22.52. 
Ladies Barrels: Wanda Chris- 
tianson, Camp Creek, 16.78; 
Wanda Austin. St. Lina, 17.09. 
Saddle Bronc: Arthur Peter- 
son. Kikino, 65; Robert Peter- 
son, Kikino, 64. 
Steer Wrestling: Glen Nash, 
Drayton Valley, 11.4; Ken 
Romeo. Mayerthorpe, 15.7. 

Team Roping: Dennis Nyal /- 
Danny Shank, 7.6; Merle 
Arthur /Vernon Swaren, 
Mayerthorpe & Whitecourt. 
8.4 

Wild Cow Milking: Ken Hops. 
Drayton Valley and Billy 
McDonald. Hylo. 
Wild Horse Race: Arthur 

.Peterson, Kikiho; Harold 
' Blyan, Buffalo Lake. 

Advantages 
Member of the Canada Deposit Insurance Corporation 
Head office and branch facilities located on an Indian reserve 
Approved lender status under Canada Mortgage and 

Housing Corporation, Farm Improvements Loans Act, Indian 
and Inuit Economic Development Guarantee order 

Small Business Loans Act 

Among the many services provided ore: 
Cash Management Program 
Minors Trust Accounts 
On- Reserve Housing Loans 
Assets Management Services 

/1 PEACE HILTS TRUST CoM AN P Y 

Peace Hills Trust Company Peace Hills Trust Company Peace Hills Trust Company 
Head Office: 10th Boor, Kensington Place 244 Portage Avenue 
Samson Indian Reserve 10011 -109 Street Winnipeg, Manitoba 123C OBI 
Box 159 Edmonton, Alberta TSJ 3S8 (204)943 -8093 
Hobbema, Alberta TOC 1 NO (403)421 -1606 
(403)585 -3013 

Hobbema Native Full Gospel Fellowship 

9t(eeting C am p 
yu(y 17 -24, 1.988 
7:30 p.m. nightly 

11:00 a.m. Sunday 
Bring your own camping gear 

Various guest speakers 
For more information 

contact Gerry Ermineskin: 
585 -4102 (res) or 585 -3800 (bus) 
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SPORTS 
ROUNDUP 

By Kim Mc Lain 

Sorne of my worst and best memories come from 
the annual Treaty day band hall dance. This 
social occasion, exclusive to us, can catapult a 

15 -year -old boy into semi -adulthood while awakening 
the feelings and instincts of a six -year -old. 

Girls were a problem. Well, not the girls, but the guys 
who were chasing the same girls I was. Notice I said girls - plural, as in two or three. That's part of the problem 
with young guys - like a cat chasing too many mice at 
once, chances are he'll starve. - 

Another problem with 15- year -old males is that they 
want to look tough while inside they feel like terrified 
children. 

I remember it vividly. "Kim, so and so is on his way. 
He wants to fight." I wished that I could of slunk away, 
hid behind my uncle or something. But, all my friends 
and relatives were leaning on the fence beside me. And 
the girl I was supposed to be fighting for was standing in 
earshot. "Bring him on," I said, managing to keep the 
quiver out of my voice. And thank God for all the noise - it covered up the sound of my knocking knees. 

Standing face to face we exchange fighting words, like 
two roosters in the chicken yard. Nonchalantly my 
enemy gives me a left jab in my chest. Nonchalantly I 

keep talking, as if I was bit by a mosquito. I was sore in 

my chest for about a month. 
The only time the whole rez gets together for socializ- 

ing and all I'm worried about is how am I going to save 
face. 

But everything turned out okay. No fight, no girl, no 
heroics, but I still had my face. 

Just last year I ran into my old arch enemy here in the 
city. You would of thought we were best friends - for 
some strange reason we were glad to see each other. 

Looking back now I can see that he felt the same fear I 

did and deep down we both wanted to avoid a scrap. 
What a relief. 

WABASCA /DESMARAIS: Hey buckaroos! That's the name of 
the team to beat in the Wabasca /Desmarais baseball 
league. The Buckaroos remain undefeated in the eight 
team league. 

If you live in Wabasca, chances are you know some- 
one playing in the league. Each team has a roster of 
nearly 20 players and with eight teams that's a lot of 
players for a community of about 2,000 people. 

Russel Alook, CVC instructor by day, league organ- 
izer by night, says the league will go until the end of July, 
then the top four teams will play off for the 
championship. 

Right now the closest contender to William Yellow - 
knee's buckaroos are the Northern Lites. Other teams 
battling for the third and fourth spots are the Starlights, 
Rebels, Moonshiners, Ballets, W.D. Allstars and W.D. 
Spinners. 
PEERLESS LAKE: Baseball season here is almost over says - 

teacher Ken Heokstra, organizer of the Peerless Lake 
community baseball league. 

"We play a Peerless Lake form of baseball here." He 
explains that's a mix between slowpitch, fastball and 
softball styles. 

It's easy to win a spot in the top three here since the 
league only has three teams - they are the Sluggers, 
Bears and Northland Blues. 

Last year Andrew Orr's Bears won the annual Peer- 
less Lake Cup while Oliver Okemow's Sluggers secured 
second. 

This Wednesday night the league has their final 
playoffs, the world series of the bush country. "We have 

RIVER BOAT DAZE 
JULY 21- 24, 1988 
Slave Lake Arena 

SPORTS & LEISURE 

to do it this Wednesday because the teachers are leaving 
for the summer," says Hoekstra. 

A community volleyball league is in the works start- 
ing this September. Have a super summer, Peerless Lake. 

LOUIS BULL: Fastball is far from dead here. The band 
hosted a men's and ladies' fastball tourney last June 
18 -19 that attracted eight teams on each side. 

And if fastball is alive and well here, then it must be 
cookin' in B.C. I say that since B.C. teams won both the 
men's and ladié s events. On the ladies' side the Colum- 
Na Lake team grabbed the $800 first place purse defeat- 
ing Edmonton Bad Company who settled for second 
and $500. The Niskree team snagged the $300 third 
place prize while the Goodfish Bravettes were just out of 
the money. Other teams on hand were the Ermineskin 
Reds, Hobbema Hustlers, Alexis Thunderettes and 
Faust. 

On the other ball diamond the men played for $2,750 
in prize money. The Columbia Lake Elks snared $1,000 
for their win over the Canoe Lake Comadores who went 
home with $800. The Oteenow Eagles bagged $600, 
edging out the Hobbema Indians who just made the 
money with their $350 fourth place finish. Teams that 
bit the dust early were the Smallboy Jousts, host Louis 
Bull team, Buck Lake and the south's Falcons. 

Edmonton pitcher Amy Houle won the ladies' MVP 

while Columbia Lake's Peter Nicolos pitched himself 
the men's MVP title. 

The tournament, called the Louis Bull Memorial, was 
the fourth of its kind. Bill Godin organized the men' side 
while Anne Frazer ran the ladies' event. 

The next big sports happening in Louis Bull is the 
gold tourney July 9-10. 
LAST LAUGH: This one's a true story. A daycare worker 
thought this story was so precious that she phoned a 
mother I know to tell her about it. 

The scene is a city daycare centre. About a dozen 
pre -schoolers and the daycare worker are sitting in a 
circle having a chat over lunch - one Indian boy in the 
bunch. 

"My mom made me beef sandwiches and beef comes 
from cows and cows come from God," boasts a little 
blonde girl. Then from that statement the discussion 
turns to the topic of God. The talk goes around the 
circle, each child getting in their two bits. 

The daycare worker finally turns to the quiet Indian 
boy. "What do you think about what's been said ?" 
Then with a determined and well- thought voice the boy 
proclaims: "God made the buffalo and Indians - and 
whitemen come from monkeys!" 

Kids. Where do they get those ideas? 
Anyway, it's vacation time for me. I'll see you in three 

weeks. In the meantime, have a super positive summer. 

Events 
Saddle Bronc 

Bareback 
Bull Riding 

Calf Roping 
Steer Wrestling 

Senior Barrel Racing 
Entries $50.00 
Team Roping 

Entries $50.00 per man 

Purse $500.00 
Buckles for the Champions 

Junior Barrel Racing 

Junior Steer Riding 

Entries $25.00 

Purse $250.00 

For further information can Jim Yellowbird 
or 585 -3852 

. Free Admissions 
Come out and enjoy yourself. 

For more info call Art Holmes 849 -5487 
Sponsored by Jim Yellowbird & Family 
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High Prairie Stingers 

2nd Annual Challenge 

& Rose Bowl Cup 

July 15 -17, 1988 
Jaycee Park 

High Prairie, Alta. 
24 Men's Teams 

16 Ladies' Teams 

3 Fastball Players 

Allowed 

Entry Fee: $250 for 

Men -- $200 for 

Ladies 

Up To $6,900 Cash 

Prizes & Trophies 

Dance Follows July 
16 at the Curling 
Rink 

Music by 

Christopher Lee 

Young 

$8 per person, $15 

per couple 

Entry Deadline: 
July 13, 5 p.m. 

SPORTS & LEISURE 

Fort McKay champs for second year running 
TERRY LUSTY. Windspeaker 

BY TERRY LUSTY 
Windspeaker Correspondent 

FORT McKAY, Alta. 

Fort McKay was busier 
than a beehive June 25 -26 
weekend with its opening of 
the multiplex, "Treaty Day 
celebrations and a ball 
tournament. 

McKay's fifth annual 
slowpitch tournament drew 
eight teams - five from 
Fort McMurray, two from 
McKay and one from 
Anzac. With $1,000 at stake 
and a 'keeper' trophy for 
the winner of the 'A' side, 
the games ran over two 
days. 

Tournament organizer 
and local school principal, 
Rod Hyde, mentioned that 
the teams commented on 
how much they enjoyed 
themselves. Hyde also 
praised the participants for 

their "competitiveness and 
good sportsmanship" 
throughout the tournament. 

In general, the weather 
was very good except for 
the final game on the 'A' 
side which saw Fort McKay 
defeat the Stoney Mountain 
Rattlers from Anzac 5 -3 in 
drizzling rain. The win was 
worth $400 and the Rattlers 
got $300 for second. 

This is the second con- 
secutive year that McKay 
has batted its way right 
through to the champion- 
ship. The all- Native team, 
the fort McMurray Row- 
dies, put on a very fine per- 
formance but came up 
short to place in the 
standings. 

Fort McMurray's Birch- 
wood Excavating soundly 
thrashed the BF Goodti- 
mers 20-4 to take first on 

Safe at home: Rattler beats McDonald 

the 'B' side which was 
worth $200 to them and 
$100 to the second place 
Goodtimers. Birchwood 
lost its initial match to Fort 

McKay 8 -6. 
Officiating was done by 

volunteers. There was very 
little in terms of boos or 
complaints. 

Kentucky 
FriedChicken 

Chicken Village 
"Itta Kameyo Nokwatami Michichesa" 

CHICKEN BURGERS SALADS 
FRENCH FRIES DAIRY PRODUCTS 

CATERING 

GRIMSHAW, McKenzie Hwy. 

. 
332 -1300 

HIGH PRAIRIE, 5100 - 53 Ave. 
523 -3233 

PEACE RIVER, 9501 - 100 St. 

624 -2141 

TOWNE BINGO 
BINGO EVERY NITS 

118 Ave & 124 Street 45 
EDMONTON 

50 GAME GO GO - BONANZAS 

Door 4 p.m. - Early Birds 6 p.m. - Regular 7 p.m. 

Card 50.100 -200 & 300 (Trade Ins) 

Towne Cryer - Money Game 

80% Payout 
Now New "Soft" Chairs & Tables 

NEW VERIFIER INSTALLED 

4-5396 

'SY 1 4 SSRRS4R4ß4ßSeRg4feRßS44R4RSf4SSSM4449 1 CLIP 'N' SAVE 
g FREE COFFEE OR PEPSI 

WITH THIS COUPON is r . - 
U' t 1 Pm C atom r 

aANNAMMbabaM55aab 

NANCA RODEOS 

July 9- 10,1988 
- Hosted by Louis Bull Band at the Louis Bull grounds 
- Entries open July 4, Call back July 6, 10 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

July 16- 17,1988 
- Mameo Beach Rodeo 

- Entry Open July 11 -10 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
- Call Back July 13 -10 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

July 23- 24,1988 
- Sucker Creek Rodeo 
- Entry open July 18 

- Call back July 20 

July 30- 31,1988 
- Marlboro Rodeo 

- Entry Open July 25 

- Call Back July 27, 10 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

August 13- 14,1988 
- Slave Lake Rodeo 

- Entry Open August 8 

- Call Back August 10, 10 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

CALL CREF 585 -3852 
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SPORTS & LEISURE 
Tough ball game decided 
Dream Boys wake up Eagles in final 

BY BEA LAWRENCE 
Windspeaker Staff Writer 

BEAVER LAKE 

"Lac La Biche Dream 
Boys all -star third base 
Todd Thompson hit three 
inside -the- park- homers 
plus another home run over 
the fence all in a one game 
stretch over the Elizabeth 
Rids in a semi -final match," 
said Ken (KP) Pruden, 
spokesperson and organizer 
of last weekend's Beaver 
Lake fastball tournament. 
"The nine team tournament 
event was a success. Over 
400 people were in attend- 
ance. There was also a fair 
size midway and dances 
were held nightly, Friday 
and Saturday," he added. 

Lasso Golden Eagles, the 
men's winning fastball team 
from Lac La Biche emerged 
the tournament victors with 
their $1,100 win with a 
score of 10 -1 over the 
Dream Boys. The Dream 
Boys picked up $800 for 
second place and third spot 
went to the Elizabeth Rids 
with their win of $600. 

The men's fastball teams 
were: Lasso Golden Eagles, 
Lac La Biche; Dream Boys, 
Lac La Biche; Elizabeth 

Rield, Elizabeth Settlement; 
Lambert Mechanical Blues, 
Ft. McMurray; Highway 36 
Raiders, Lac La Biche; 
Beaver Lake Falcons, 
Beaver Lake; Buffalo Lake 
Cougars, Buffalo Lake; 
Oteenow Eagles, Edmonton 
and one default team. 

In the ladies fastball 
event, the Lac La Biche 
INN Whitecaps topped the 
rest with their win of $800 
while the Kikino Spartans 
placed second for $500 and 
the Buffalo Lake Bruisers 
took third for $300. 

The ladies fastball teams 
were: Lac La Biche INN 
Whitecaps, Lac La Biche; 
Kikino Spartans, Kikino; 
Buffalo Lake Bruisers, 
Buffalo Lake; Beaver Lake 
Angels, Beaver Lake; Bad 
Company, Edmonton; 
Goodfish Lake Bravettes 
Goodfish Lake; Silver 
Bullets, Goodfish Lake; 
One Plus One, Lac La Biche 
and one default team. 

Trophy winner for the 
most valuable player in the 
ladies' division went to Val 
Durec and Ted Langford 
was named Best Coach in 
this division for the Lac La 
Biche INN Whitecaps team. 

The men's Best Coach 

y5 FRIE,v 

trophy winner was Mel 
Whitford of the Dream 
Boys and third base all -star 
heroes for this team were 
Todd Thompson and Vince 
Pyakutch. The rest of the 
all -star trophy winners in 
the men's fastball event 
goes to: catcher, Tom 
Erasmus, right field, Craig 
Mackinaw and first base- 
man, Jim Nasham of the 
Lasso Golden Eagles; 
pitcher, Tony Iron and left 
field, Robert Levine of the 
Elizabeth Rids; short stop, 
Richard Young for the 
Buffalo Lake Cougars and 
centre field, Al Carr for the 
Lambert Mechanical Blues. 

"A good time was had by 
all and the ball scores were 
all pretty close." said KP. 

Prince Albert Indian & 

Metis Friendship Centre 
25th Anniversary 

Prince Albert 
Saskatchewai, 

Competition 
Powwow 

August 19 -21, 1988 
Prince Albert Exhibition Grounds 

Good News 
Party Line 

$6780 Prize Money 

Men's Traditional 
Ladies' Traditional 
Men's Grass 
Boy's Grass 
Men's Fancy 
Fancy Fancy 
Boy's Traditional 11 -16 
Girl's Traditional 11 -16 
Boy's Fancy 11 -16 
Girl's Fancy 11 -16 
Boy's Traditional 10 & Under 
Girl's Traditional 10 & Under 
Boy's Fancy 10 & Under 
Girl's Fancy 10 & Under 

AB & B ELECTRICAL 
CONTRACTORS LTD. 

COMMERCIAL 
INDUSTRIAL 
MAINTENANCE 
RESIDENTIAL 

Asum Mena, The Alberta Indian 

Arts and Crafts Society proudly 

presents the Fifth Annual 

Aberta Asum Mena Native Art 

Festival. The public is welcome 

to view and buy at the Front 

Gallery: 12302 Jasper Avenue, 

July 29 - August 27, 1988. 

Thursday - Saturday, 10:00 a.m.. 
to 5:00 p.m. 

24 HOUR SERVICE 

"Trailer Specialists" 

235 -237 
AFTER HOURS RE2S. (403) 272 -9575 

49 Maywood Circle N.E. Calgary, AB 

Lac Ste. Anne Pilgrimage, 
July 24 - July 28, Alberta Beach, 

Aberta 

500 300 100 
500 300 100 
500 300 100 
500 300 100 
500 300 100 
500 300 100 
100 75 50 
100 75 50 
100 75 50 
100 75 50 

50 40 30 
50 40 30 
50 40 30 
50 40 30 

$3,600 $2,260 $920 

Registration & Camping Day August 19th 

Grand Entry August 20th - Daily Rations 
Security at all times - First 10 drums will be paid, no drum 
hopping - No alcohol or drugs allowed on premises 

For more information all Brenda Sayese (306) 764 -3431 
Committee not responsible for accidents or lost property on the grounds. 

PUT IT HERE. 
Call or write the editor to include good 
news of non -profit events you want to 

share, courtesy of AGT. 

The Choice is Yours 
Make it While You Still Can 

C 
Q FUNERAL 
U HOME 

The name Calgary families 
have trusted since 1930. 

Negative 
Drug abuse and addiction 
Uncertain future for your family 

s School dropouts and unemployment 
Life full of emptiness 
Sorrow, pain, suffering 
Never a penny to call your own 

Positive 
Happy, healthy and aware 

Educated children 
A solid working environment 
Self assurance and esteem 

Joyous family outings 
Money in the bank 

i 

Native Outreach 
3rd Floor, 10603 - 107 Avenue 
Edmonton, Alberta T5H OW5 

(403) 428 -9350 
Calgary: Room 201, 1211 - 14 Street SW, Calgary, AB DC 1C4 (403) 245 -4374 

Grande Centre: Box 1168, Grande Centre, AB TOA 1TO (403) 594 -7360 

High Level: Box 480, High Level, AB TOH 1ZO (403) 926 -3635 
Hinton: #201 Summit Building, Box 1409, Hinton, AB TOE 1130 (403) 865 -7811 
Lethbridge: 1616 - 2nd Avenue S, Lethbridge, AB T1J 0G2 (403) 320 -9010 

The Little Chapel On The Corner 

Centrally Located At 
240 - 17th Avenue S.W., Calgary 

263 -6440 
TRADITIONAL, MEMORIAL OR CREMATION 

SERVICES REASONABLY PRICED 

PRE -ARRANGED FUNERAL SERVICES AVAILABLE 
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LEARNING 

Student rediscovers heritage through summer job 
"I'm in the process of 

rediscovering my heritage," 
says enthusiastic learner 
Harold Robinson. And 
coincidentally, Robinson's 
job with Employment and 
Immigration Canada (EIC) 
this summer is helping him 
to explore his beginnings 
while learning more about 
government. 

The 22- year -old fourth 
year education student is 

gaining valuable work 
experience as a result of 
EIC's Native Internship 
Program (NIP). Part of 

Challenge '88, NIP assists 
secondary and post- 
secondary aboriginal (Metis, 
status, non -status Indian or 
Inuit) students gain valua- 
ble summer work expe- 
rience in a federal govern- 
ment office setting. 

Robinson who was hired 
as an assistant to EIC's 
advisor on employment 
and training opportunities 
for Native people, says that 
working for CEIC is nothing 
like his past employment 
ventures, which included 
waiting on tables and teach- 

TECHNOLOGY 
ADVANCEMENT 

ing tennis. 
The Native and social 

studies student is using all 
of his research skills to iden- 
tify the kind of employ- 
ment opportunities that 
exist for the province's 
Native peoples and to 
determine whether jobs are 
located on or off the 
reserves. "I'm trying to 
provide the Canada 
Employment Centres with 
a snap shot of Native 
employment conditions in 
Alberta," he says. 

Robinson, who aspires to 
be a constitutional lawyer, 
says the research experience 
is very challenging because 
he must spend much of his 
time cross- referencing and 
confirming statistics. But 

The Clerk Typist Program will help you: 

...gain knowledge in business courses required 
to work in offices for first time employees. 
...upgrade your skills in today's business world 

for those re- entering the work force. 
...upgrade your knowledge in the modem and 

specialized technology of computers, 
electronic typewriters and word pmcessers 

Course Start Date: Sept. 1,1988, AVC Lac 
La Biche 

Students with no previous training or 
experience can expect to be in school for 37 
weeks with a three week field placement. 
Students with experience in the field will be 
assessed and moved into the areas of training 
required. Individual assessment will 
determine what components of 
training are necessary. 
Credits from 
previously gained 
skills will be granted 
requiring less time 
for course 
completion. 

TERRY LUSTY. Wlndspeake, 

NIP experience challenging: Harold Robinson 

the most important part of 
the job he says is dealing 
with people behind the 
numbers, and that's what 
he enjoys most about work - 

Students get jump on business world 

ing on the project. "It's a 

chance for me to apply my 
textbook studies of Native 
peoples to real life situa- 
tions and gain practical 

knowledge," he says. 
Being Metis has influ- 

enced Robinson's outlook 
on life, but he says growing 
up in a middle class neigh- 
borhood in Edmonton 
never gave him the chance 
to experience the tradi- 
tional Native ways. His big- 
gest regret is never learning 
to speak Cree. "Elders are 
storehouses of knowledge 
of history that 1 won't be 

able to access myself 
because I don't speak the 
language." 

He has great respect for 
elders, and despite exten- 
sive education he says that 
nine out of 10 times he 

would take the elder's word 
over the written word. 

BY KEITH MATTHEW 
Windspeaker Staff Writer 

EDMONTON 

The Native Internship 
Program (NIP) mandate "is 
to give Native students 
work experience, to let 
them establish business ref- 
erences and to provide them 
with job opportunities," 
says NIP coordinator Caro - 
lynne Buffalo. 

The NIP is a federally 
sponsored program which 
offers Native students a 

chance to work with the 
Canada Employment and 
Immigration Commission 
(CEIC). 

In the Alberta and 
Northwest Territory region 
alone there are about 70 
Native students working for 
the various departments 
within CEIC. Across Can- 
ada last year there were 588 
Native students employed 
under the program. In the 
Edmonton offices 26 stu- 
dents found summer work. 

Another of the objectives 

REGISTERED NURSES 
REQUIRED 

The William J. Cadzow Hospital, a 100 bed 
accredited hospital, located 150 miles 
northeast of Edmonton in Lac La Biche 
has immediate full time Registered Nurses 
vacancies for Medical Unit and 
OB /Surgical Unit. 

ALBERTA VOCATIONAL CENTRE 
BOX 417 /LAC LA BICHE, ALBERTA 
TOA 2C0 /TELEPHONE (403) 6235583 

20 .Bs 
MM °Roces ,n 

rr 

eo. 
Athabasca. TOG OSO 

e 
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owl, Box p AVC TNawie I.OA 67S31A kprwne (10316.5@t. 
..ac,...,,.u.,a.o...wea,.eoLACLABSCHE 

r CAREER AND EMPLOYMENT 
PREPARATION 

AVC Lac La Biche is accepting applications for the 
Career & Employment Preparation program to begin 
August 29, 1988. This course will allow individuals 
through off -site and on -site training to gain specific 
basic employment skills as they would relate to one of 
the following occupational areas: Retail Sales, 
Janitor /Housekeeping, Office Assistant, Trades. 
This course is 20 weeks in duration. 
Entrance Requirements: 
- functional Grade 8 

- minimum 18 years of age 
- attend an interview and testing 
- applicants should have a sincere commitment to 
obtaining employment 
- applicants should meet the eligibility requirements of 
the CJS Job Entry program 
This course is offered in co- operation with Canada 
Employment under the Canadian Job Strategies Job Entry 
program. Student sponsorship will be available to eligible 
candidates, through training 
allowances will vary dependent on 
individual circumstances. 

Interested applicants should apply in 

writing to: Director of Patient Services 
William J. Cadzow Hospital 

Box 507 
Lac La Biche, Alberta 

TOA 2C0 

is to help Native students 
find out if they have an 
interest in working for 
CEIC or the Public Service 
of Canada. 

The program is open to 
Canadian status, non - 
status, Metis or Inuit full - 
time students enrolled in 
secondary, post -secondary 
or vocational school pro- 
grams who intend to return 
to school the following aca- 
demic year. 

Jobs open to the students 
are receptionist and enquiry 
clerk; administration sup- 
port clerk; employ- 
ment referral officer; immi- 
gration officer. l'he jobs 

run from April Ito Sept. 15 

and according to Buffalo it 
is "quite a flexible program." 

Wages paid to the stu- 
dents range from $6.25 to 
$11.90 an hour and are 
dependent to the academic 
level achieved in their pre- 
vious year of study. 

To apply for admission 
into the program contact 
your nearest Canada 
Employment Centre or 
Canada Employment Cen- 
tre on campus, or Hire A 
Student Office in Alberta 
and in the Northwest Terri- 
tories apply at the Canada 
Employment Centre for 
Students. IJ 

TRAIN FOR TODAY'S 
TECHNOLOGY 

AND TOMORROW'S 
ADVANCEMENT 

Accounting for General Business will teach you: 

Computer Accounting Petty Cash 
Management 

Bank Reconciliation Daily Entries Payroll 
Inventory Control Accounts Receivable & 
Payable Adjusting Entries & Statement 

Preparation 
Admission Requirements: 
- Pass AVC Entrance Exam 

- Grade 11, including English 20 or 30, 
Math 20 or 30 

- Be 18 years of age or older 
Course Dates: September 1, 1988 - June 9, 1989 
This challenging course provides theoretical and 
practical applications. if you have good analytical 
skills, are interested in becoming an accounting clerk 
and enjoy working with computers, 
this program is for you. 

LITTLE RED RIVER BOARD OF 
EDUCATION 

Principal (Fox Lake) 
Assistant Principal 
(John D'or Prairie) 

QUALIFICATIONS: 

1r Training and experience should include 
multi -cultural education, E.S.L. and special 
education 
gr Community involvement in educational 
decision making is mandatory. 

Positions will remain open until suitable 
candidate is found. 

Send detailed resume to: 

Mr. M. Fyten 
Director of Education 

Box 1830 
High Level, Alberta TOH 1Z0 

(403) 759-3811 

native. 
aicorloism 
services 

ALBERTA VOCATIONAL CENTRE 
BOX 417 /LAC LA BICHE, ALBERTA 
TOA 2C0 /TELEPHONE (403) 6235583 

ALBERTA VOCATIONAL CENTRE 
Box 417/ LAC LA BICHE, ALBERTA 
TOA 2C0 /TELEPHONE(403) 623-5563 

W4nesn.eo.: 
1271 
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É@yccc LAC LA BICHE 

Edith Thompson 
Executive Director 

403 261-7921 
1119-IY BAB SE.Calpaly,AB 12G 2H6 
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LEARNING V: 
i4ac 

Education key to jobs 
For years, aboriginal 

leaders in Alberta, have 
been telling their members 
that the key to a brighter 
future is through education 
and employment. 

The Employment Alter- 
natives Program (EAP) 
provides private sector 
employers with wage and 
training subsidies to hire 
social assistance recipients 
and individuals whose 
unemployment insurance 
benefits have expired. 

The Employment Skills 
Program prepares social 
assistance clients for full - 
time employment by pro- 
viding them with on- the -job 
work experience within var- 
ious provincial government 
departments. boards, 
commissions and municipal- 
ities. 

Dan Martel, former pres- 
ident of Edson Local 444 of 
the Metis Association of 
Alberta, has voiced his con- 
cern about this matter 
many times. He says unem- 
ployment among the Metis 
has always been high and 
any effort to alleviate the 
problem is welcomed. 

"We have a great number 
of Metis people on social 

assistance who have mar- 
ketable skills but don't get 
the opportunity to use 
them," he said. 

In a unique approach, 
Martel has negotiated an 
agreement with Alberta 
Social Services and Alberta 
Career Development and 
Employment, to have 
employment consultants on 
hand at the Regional Coun- 
cil for part of the week. 

Alex Makokis and Willy 
Anderson will be able to- 

provide information on an 
innovative program called 
the Employment Alterna- 
tives Program and the 
Employment Skills Program. 

"These programs could 
be valuable to the Metis 
people to get that expe- 
rience if the private sector 
or governments are willing 
to employ Metis people," 
Martel said. 

The services provided by 
the employment consul- 
tants are not intended to 
have the Zone 4 regional 
council deliver programs, 
but rather access program 
information for any Metis 
local members who are 
interested. "Our role is to 
be supportive to locals who 

initiate job creation pro- 
grams or any number of 
other efforts. We think it is 

up to the individual locals 
to determine their needs 
and we will support them," 
he said. 

He adds that there have 
been a number of other 
programs over the years but 
they failed to meet the needs 
of the employer and 
employee. "This program 
offers a very good wage 
subsidy for the employer to 
train and possibly keep (the 
trainees) on staff. By dem- 
onstrating Metis people 
have skills it will show there 
is a growing understanding 
by employers that Metis can 
be dependable. trustworthy 
and an asset to the com- 
pany." he concluded. 

Attention Ladies (Girls) 
We Want You! 

We are holding a three prairie province all 
Native female talent search. 

If you can sing or play any musical 
instrument (fiddle, guitar, bass, banjo, 
mandolin, drums, accordian), we want you. 

We will be holding several Search For 
Talent shows. From the winners of the Search 
For Talent shows we will be selecting six or 
seven ladies for our major recording of an all 
Native band. The band will be playing at all 
major rodeos and Native events across 
Canada and stateside. All our shows will be 
done before live audiences. We will also be 
making videos and tapes to be sold. 

e 

DR. JOSEPH J. STARKO 
OPTOMETRIST 

For Appointment phone 422 -1248 

805 Empire Building, 10080 Jasper Ave. 

Edmonton, Alberta T5J 1V9 

BAND MANAGER 
POSITION: Band Manager for the 

Selkirk Indian Band, Palling 
Crossing, Y.T. 

The Sekirk Indian Band is interest- 
ed in receiving detailed resumes from 
individual interested in applying for 
the position of Band Manager. 
Reposing directly to the Chief and 
Council the Band Manger will take 
direction from the Chief and Council 
as well as the Council of Elders. 

The incumbent will provide a wide 
range of management and adminis- 
trative support services. 
Responsibilities will in pan include: 

program and project management 
- implementation and development of 
policy 
- program supervision and evaluation 
- implementation of training programs 
The incumbent will ensure all finan- 
cial accountability for all Band 
accounts. 

Applicants should be familiar with 
Federal and Yukon Territorial pro- 
grams affecting Band operations. 
Familiarity with historial and contenr 
porary issues aflecling Indian Bands 
Is required. Knowledge of Yukon 
Indian culture would be an asset. 
Included with resume applicants are 
requested to include salary and other 
considerations expected. Resumes 
should be sent to: 

Personnel Committee 
c/o Selkirk Indian Bend 
Polling Goosing, Yukon 

YOB 1P0 
Closing date: July8, 1988 

479 -2083 Bus. (Manager Debbie) 
457 -9210 Res. (Arnold) 

'Ss 

Teepee Music Enterprises 
4414 - 118 Avenue 

Edmonton, Alberta T5W 1A7 
Drop by and pick up your copy of Windspeaker 

Director 
of Social Services 

Full Time Permanent Position 

COMMUNITY HEALTH 
NURSE 

required by Frog Lake Band. Position will have a 3 -6 month 
probationary period. 

JOB DESCRIPTION: She/he will be nurse in charge at the Health 
Centre; will provide a variety of health care needs/services specific 
to community needs. 
Salary Negotiable 
Interviews to be held August 3, 1988 
Please forward resumes before July 25, 1988 to: 

Attention: Melvin Abraham 
Frog Lake Band Administration 
General Delivery 
Frog Lake, Alberta 
TOA IMO 

Duties Assure that the social assistance guidelines in the 
manual are followed and implementeld by the staff. 
ibn Prepares the annual budget requidement for the program. 

Directs and supervises staff consisting from the social 
assistance program, Homemakers, and child welfare. 

c Other duties assigned by the tribal administration or acting 
personnel. 

Qualifications Must possess Bachelor of Social Work. 
kr_`a Ability to speak Cree an asset. 

c Valid Class 5 Driver's Lisence, provide own transportation. 
4 Good physical and mental health. 

Salary commensurate with qualifications. 
Closing date July 15, 1988, 4:40 p.m. 
Interviews July 18, 1988. 

Orientation for one week from July 25 -29, 1988. 
Commencement of work August 1, 1988. 
Please forward resume to: 

Syllabics Typewriters are Here! 
64aJ'aVAAA9NP <I v 4&1' 

CREE SYLLABICS WITH EASTERN OR WESTERN ENDINGS 

Phone 1-807-223-3316 

Fax 1-807- 223 -3315 

32 King Street 
Dryden, Ont. P8N 2Z6 

Exclusively From .. . 

Bigstone Cree Band 
do Leonard Okemow 
General Delivery 
Desmarais, Alberta TOG OTO 

201445ta'a 
stationery 
8 office 
equipment 

For more information call Robert Moberly 891 -3891. 
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BLACKFOOT 
INDIAN DAYS 

CELEBRATION '88 
Blackfoot Centennial Rodeo Grounds 

AUG. 5, 6, 7, 1988 
Grand Entry: Daily 1 p.m. & 7 p.m. 

UNDER NEW COMMITTEE 

Competition Categories 

MEN'S TRADITIONAL 
(17 & up) 

MEN'S GRASS 
(17 & up) 

MEN'S FANCY 
(17 & up) 

MEN'S CHICKEN DANCE .. '400 
(17 & up) 

LADIES' TRADITIONAL '800 
(17 & up) 

LADIES' FANCY '800 
(17 & up) 

1ST. 2ND. 

'800 '600 

'800 '600 

'800 '600 

'300 

'600 

'600 

3RD. 4TH 

'400 '200 

'400 '200 

'400 

'200 

'400 '200 

'400 '200 

OTHER ACTIVITIES 
Committee Giveaway 

& Memorial Giveaways 
Drummers to be paid 
Handgame Competition 
Jackpot Bingo on Location 
(During afternoons) 

'200 Mini- midway on Location 
Concession Booth 
(Limited power hook -ups available) 

HWY. No.1 

BOY'S TRADITIONAL '300 '200 '100 $ 50 
(14 to 17 yrs.) 

BOY'S FANCY GRASS '300 '200 '100 $ 50 
(14 to 17 yrs.) 

GIRL'S TRADITIONAL '300 '200 '100 $ 50 
(14 to 17 yrs.) 

GIRL'S FANCY '300 '200 $100 $ 50 
(14 to 17 yrs.) 

BOY'S FANCY & GRASS '200 '100 
(9 to 13 yrs.) 

BOY'S TRADITIONAL '200 '100 
(9 to 13 yrs.) 

GIRL'S TRADITIONAL '200 '100 
(9 to 13 yrs.) 

GIRL'S FANCY '200 $100 
(9 to 13 yrs.) 
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For More Information Contact; 
TERRY BEAR CHIEF (Administration) 734- 30701734 -3833 
FRED BREAKER (Pow -wow co-ordinator) 734- 38041734 -3806 

(During office hours Monday to Friday) 

OR 

MEN'S TEAM 
LADIES' TEAM 

'300 '200 '100 
'300 '200 '100 

LILA HEALY (Concessions) 734- 38041734 -3806 
CLARENCE (Agar) WOLFLEG (Security, PR)734- 38041734 -3806 

OVERALL COMPETITION PRIZE MONEY '16,400.00 
Strictly no alcohol /drugs allowed on location. August 4 - Mini Pow -Wow. 
Committee will not be responsible for any losses, damages or theft. 
In the event of inclement weather, pow -wow will move to the Blackfoot Recreation Arena near 
Gleichen, Alberta. 


